







listen. think. deliver.

# Central Queensland Coal Project Chapter 24 - References

#### 24 October 2017

CDM Smith Australia Pty Ltd ABN 88 152 082 936 Level 4, 51 Alfred Street Fortitude Valley QLD 4006

Tel: +61 7 3828 6900 Fax: +61 7 3828 6999



# **Table of Contents**

24	References		
	24.1	Introduction	24-2
	24.2	Project Need and Alternatives	24-2
	24.3	Description of the Project	
	24.4	Climate	
	24.5	Land	24-5
	24.6	Traffic and Transport	24-7
	24.7	Waste Management	
	24.8	Waste Rock and Rejects	24-7
	24.9	Surface Water	
	24.10	Groundwater	
	24.11	Rehabilitation and Decommissioning	24-11
	24.12	Air Quality and Greenhouse Gas Emissions	24-13
	24.13	Noise and Vibration	
	24.14	Terrestrial Ecology	
	24.15	Aquatic Ecology	
	24.16	Matters of National Environmental Significance	
	24.17	Biosecurity	
	24.18	Cultural Heritage	24-34
	24.19	Social and Economic	
	24.20	Health and Safety	
	24.21	Hazard and Risk	24-39

## 24 References

This section lists the references used within the Central Queensland Coal Project EIS report, under its relevant chapter.

#### 24.1 Introduction

Australian and New Zealand Environmental and Conservation Council (ANZECC) 1990, *Technical Basis for Guidelines to Minimise Annoyance Due to Blasting Overpressure and Ground Vibration*, viewed 15 January 2017, http://www.epa.nsw.gov.au/resources/noise/ANZECBlasting.pdf.

Department of the Environment and Energy (DotEE) 2016, *Technical Guidelines for the Estimation of Greenhouse Gas Emissions by Facilities in Australia*, Commonwealth of Australia.

EHP 2014a, *Guideline: Structures which are dams or levees constructed as part of environmentally relevant activities*, ESR/2016/1934, Version 7.00, Queensland Government.

EHP 2014b, Guideline: Stormwater and environmentally relevant activities, ESR/2015/1653, Version 1.01, Queensland Government

EHP 2014c, *Guideline: Rehabilitation requirements for mining projects,* EM1122, Version 2, Queensland Government.

EHP 2016a, Manual for assessing consequence categories and hydraulic performance of structures, Queensland Government.

EHP 2016b, *Guideline: Model mining conditions*, ESR/2016/1936, Version 6.01, Queensland Government.

EHP 2016c, *Guideline: Financial assurance under the Environmental Protection Act* 1994, ESR/2015/1758, Version 3.00, Queensland Government.

DNRM 2014, *Guideline: Works that interfere with water in a watercourse – watercourse diversions,* Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Queensland Government.

DNRM 2016, *Riverine protection permit exemption requirements*, WSS/2013/726, Version 1.02, Oueensland Government.

## 24.2 Project Need and Alternatives

ABS 2017, 6291.0.55.003 Labour Force, Australia, Detailed, Quarterly, viewed 19 June 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/DetailsPage/6291.0.55.003Feb%202017?OpenDoc ument.

DFAT 2017, *Composition of Trade 2015-2016*, Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade, Australian Government.

Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (DILGP) 2013, *Central Queensland Regional Plan*, Queensland Government.

Ecologically Sustainable Development (ESD) Steering Committee 1992, National Strategy for Ecologically Sustainable Development, Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water,

Population and Communities (SEWPaC), viewed 10 February 2017, http://www.environment.gov.au/about/esd/publications/strategy/index.html.

Edraki, M, Baumgartl, T, Manlapig, E, Bradshaw, D, Franks, D and Moran, C 2014, 'Designing mine tailings for better environmental, social and economic outcomes: a review of alternative approaches', Journal of Cleaner Production, vol 84, pp. 411 – 420.

International Energy Agency (IEA) 2015, World Energy Outlook Special Report 2015: Southeast Asia Energy Outlook 2015, viewed 10 February 2017, https://www.iea.org/publications/freepublications/publication/WEO2015\_SouthEastAsia.pdf.

Office of the Chief Economist 2017, Resources and Energy Quarterly, March Quarter 2017, Commonwealth of Australia, viewed 15 April 2017, https://industry.gov.au/Office-of-the-Chief-Economist/Publications/Documents/req/Resource-and-Energy-Resources-Quarterly-March-2017.pdf.

QRC 2016, What is Queensland's coal industry worth to Queensland?.

Queensland Treasury 2017, Royalty Statistics, Queensland Government Publications.

United States International Energy Agency (US IEA) 2014, World Energy Outlook 2014, OECD/IEA, ISBN: 978-92-64-20804-9.

## 24.3 Description of the Project

Austroads 2012 *Austroads Guide to Road Design*, Austroads. http://www.austroads.com.au/road-construction/road-design/guide-to-road-design

DERM 2010, *Guidelines for Failure Impact Assessment of Water Dams*, Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Queensland Government.

DTRM 2013, Road Planning and Design Manual ( $2^{nd}$  Edition). Department of Transport and Main Roads. Queensland Government.

EHP 2013, *Manual for Assessing Consequence Categories and Hydraulic Performance of Structures*, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2014a, *Stormwater Guideline: Environmentally Relevant Activities*, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection Government, Brisbane.

EHP 2014b, *Guideline: Rehabilitation Requirements for Mining Resource Activities.* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2017, *Styx Drainage Basin,* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government Wetland *Info*, viewed 9 March 2017.

Fitzroy Basin Association 2015, *Targets*, Australian Government, viewed 28 April 2017, http://riverhealth.org.au/projects/fba-wqip/management-priorities-and-targets/water-quality-and-environmental-targets/.

Geoscience Australia 2017, *Styx Basin*, Australian Government, viewed 28 April 2017, http://www.ga.gov.au/scientific-topics/energy/province-sedimentary-basin-geology/petroleum/onshore-australia/styx-basin.

Morten, M. C. 1955, Geological Survey of Queensland, Coal Resources, Tooloombah Creek Area, Styx Coalfield.

NHMRC and NRMMC 2011, *National Water Quality Management Strategy: Australian Drinking Water Guideline*, Version 3.3, Commonwealth of Australia.

RGS Environmental 2012, Newlands Coal Extension Project, Geochemical Assessment of Waste Rock and Coal Reject Materials, prepared for Kellogg Brown and Root Pty Ltd on behalf of Xstrata Coal Queensland, project number 101113.

Taubert, S. 2004, *Styx Basin*, Australian Government, viewed 30 April 2017, http://www.ga.gov.au/provexplorer/provinceDetails.do?eno=22644.

#### 24.4 Climate

BoM 2006, Tropical cyclone climatology maps, Australian Government Bureau of Meterology

BoM 2010, Living with Drought, Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology, viewed 18 January 2016, http://www.bom.gov.au/climate/drought/livedrought.shtml.

BoM 2012, Temperature and Temperature Inversions, Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/info/ftweather/page\_16.shtml.

BoM 2017a, Weather Station Directory, Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/climate/data/stations/.

BoM 2017b, Evaporation: Average Monthly and Annual Evaporation, Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/watl/evaporation/.

BoM 2017c, St Lawrence, Queensland, March 2017 Daily Weather Observations, Australian Government, viewed 1 June 2017,

http://www.bom.gov.au/climate/dwo/201703/html/IDCJDW4111.201703.shtml.

CSIRO 2015, Climate Change in Australia: Projections for Australia's NRM Regions, CCRSPI, viewed 18 January 2017, http://ccrspi.net.au/webinar/climate-change-australia-projections-australias-nrm-regions.

CSIRO 2016, State of the Climate 2016, Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/state-of-the-climate/State-of-the-Climate-2016.pdf.

Department of Infrastructure and Local Government Planning (DILGP) 2016, State Planning Policy, April 2016, Queensland Government.

Department of Science, Information Technology and Innovation (DSITI) 2017, Drought and natural disaster declarations, Queensland Government, viewed 18 January 2017, https://www.longpaddock.qld.gov.au/queenslanddroughtmonitor/queenslanddroughtreport/20 16/nov/index.html.

Earth Systems Science Computational Centre (ESSCC) 2012, Earthquake Information for Queensland, Australia, University of Queensland, Australia, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.quakes.uq.edu.au/quakeinfo.html.

Emergency Management Australia (EMA) 2012, Severe Thunderstorms: Facts, Warnings, Protection, Australian Government Attorney-General's Department: Australian Emergency

Management Institute, viewed 18 January 2017, http://www.pfes.nt.gov.au/SearchResults.aspx?searchStr=severe%20thundersto

GA 2014, Earthquake Basics, Australian Government Geoscience Australia, viewed 18 January 2016, Available: http://www.ga.gov.au/hazards/earthquakes/earthquake-basics.html.

IPCC 2014, Climate Change 2014: Impacts, Adaptation and Vulnerability, Part B: Regional Aspects, Working Group II Contribution the Fifth Assessment Report of the IPCC, Cambridge University Press, UK and USA.

QldGlobe 2017, Events 2017 Information – Cyclone Debbie Track Layer, GoogleEarth.

Queensland Climate Change Centre of Excellence (QCCCE) 2009, 'Climate Change in the Central Queensland Region', Brisbane, Queensland Government.

Queensland Office of Climate Change (QOCC) 2010, 'Climate Change in Queensland - what the science is telling us', Brisbane, Queensland Government, Environmental Protection Agency.

Steffen, W, Hughes, L, Sahajwalla, V and Hueston, G 2012, The Critical Decade: Queensland climate impacts and opportunities, Published by Department of Climate Change and Energy Efficiency, Commonwealth of Australia.

Timbal, B. and Hendon, H. 2011, The role of tropical modes of variability in recent rainfall deficits across the MurrayDarling Basin, Water Resources Research, 47 (12).

Vipac 2017, Air Quality Assessment, Vipac Engineers and Scientists Limited. Australia

#### 24.5 Land

Ball, KK, Clay, OJ, Wadley, VG and Roth, DL 2005, *Predicting Driving Performance in Older Adults with the Useful Field of View Test: a Meta-analysis*, Proceedings of the Third International Driving Symposium on Human Factors in Driver Assessment, Training and Vehicle Design.

Costella, JP 1995, *A Beginner's Guide to the Human Field of View*, School of Physics, the University of Melbourne, Australia.

Fitzpatrick, R., Powell, B. and Marvanek, S. 2011, Atlas of Australian Acid Sulphate Soils. V2. CSIRO Data Collection. http://doi.org/10.4225/08/512E79A0BC589

DAF 2010 *Other elements of crop nutrition*. Department of Agriculture and Fisheries https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/plants/field-crops-and-pastures/broadacre-field-crops/nutrition-management/other-nutrition Web site viewed on August 3, 2017

DAF 2016, *Queensland Agricultural Land Audit,* Department of Agriculture and Fisheries. Queensland Government. EHP 2012, *Guidelines for contaminated land professionals,* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection Queensland Government.

DME 1995, *Technical Guidelines for the Environmental Management of Exploration and Mining in Queensland*, Department of Minerals and Energy. Queensland Government.

DNRM 2017a, Queensland Globe, Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Queensland Government viewed 28 April 2017, https://www.business.qld.gov.au/business/support-tools-rants/services/mapping-dataimagery/queensland-globe.

DNRM 2017b, MinesOnlineMaps, Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Queensland Government. viewed 28 April 2017, https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industry/mining/mining-online-services/minesonlinemaps

DPI/DHLGP 1993, *Planning Guidelines: The Identification of Good Quality Agricultural Land*. Department of Primary Industries and Department of Housing, Local Government and Planning. Queensland Government.

Geoscience Australia 2008, Geological mapping from Australia 1:250 000 Geological Series, Geoscience Australia.

Geoscience Australian 2011, 1 second SRTM Level 2 Derived Digital Elevation Model v1.0, Geoscience Australia.

Gunn, RH, Beattie, JA, Reid, RE and van de Graff, R 1988, *Australian Soil and Land Survey: Guidelines for Conducting Surveys*, Inkata Press, Melbourne.

Hazelton, P. A. and Murphy, B. 2007, *Interpreting soil test results: what do all the number mean?* CSIRO Publishing, Melbourne.

Isbell R.F 2002, The Australian Soil Classification, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood VIC.

Isbell, R.F., Thompson, C.H., Hubble, G.D., Beckman, G.G and Paton, T.R 1967, *Atlas of Australian Soils*, CSIRO Publishing, Melbourne.

McKenzie, NJ, Grundy, MJ, Webster, R and Ringrose-Voase, AJ 2008, *Guidelines for Surveying Soil and Land Resources* (2nd Ed), CSIRO Publishing Melbourne.

Morten, M. C., 1955, *Geological Survey of Queensland*, Coal Resources, Tooloombah Creek Area, Styx Coalfield

Munsell 2000, Munsell Soil Colour Charts.

NCST 2009, Australian Soil and Land Survey Field Handbook, third edition, National Committee on Soil and Terrain, CSIRO Publishing, Melbourne.

Northcote K.J and Skene J.K.M 1972, *Australian Soils with saline and sodic properties*, CSIRO, Melbourne.

NSW DECCW 2008, *Guideline Values for the Interpretation of Laboratory Cation Analysis*, New South Wales Government.

Rayment G.E and Lyons D.J 2011, Soil Chemical Methods - Australasia, CSIRO, Melbourne

Shaw R. J. 1994, *Estimation of the electrical conductivity of saturation extracts from the electrical conductivity of 1:5 soil: water suspensions and various soil properties*, Project Report Q094025, Department of Primary Industries, Queensland.

Taubert, S., 2002, *Australian Geological Provinces Database - Styx Basin*. Australian Government, Geoscience Australia website:

http://www.ga.gov.au/provexplorer/provinceDetails.do?eno=22644

Wolchover, N 2012, *How far can the human eye see?*, LiveScience, viewed 22 June 2017, https://www.livescience.com/33895-human-eye.html.

## 24.6 Traffic and Transport

Austroads 2009, 'Guide to Traffic Management Part 3: Traffic Studies and Analysis', Austroads.

## 24.7 Waste Management

EHP 2014, *Queensland's waste and recycling strategy,* The State of Queensland, Queensland Government.

IBISWorld 2016, 'Scrap Metal Recycling in Australia: Market Research Report', IBISWorld.

Planet Ark 2015, *Recycling Near You*, viewed 6 June 2017, http://recyclingnearyou.com.au/paper-cardboard/.

Southern Oil 2015, Northern Oil Refinery, viewed 6 June 2017, http://www.sor.com.au/northern-oil-refinery.

## 24.8 Waste Rock and Rejects

AMIRA 2002, Acid Rock Drainage (ARD) Test Handbook, Project P387A Prediction and Control of Acid Metalliferous Drainage. AMIRA International Limited, Melbourne.

ANZECC and ARMCANZ (2000) Australian and New Zealand guidelines for fresh and marine water quality. Australia and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council

Bennett, J.W., Comarmond, M.J. and Jeffery, J.J. (2000). Comparison of Oxidation Rates of Sulfidic Mine Wastes Measured in the Laboratory and Field. (Australian Centre for Mining Environmental Research: Brisbane).

Bickert, G 2004, *Tailings Dewatering Technologies for Australian Coal Processing Plants*, The Australian Coal Industry's Research Program (ACARP) Online, viewed 26 April 2017 2015http://www.acarp.com.au/abstracts.aspx?repId=C14012.

Bowen, H.J.M., 1979 Environmental Chemistry of the Elements, Academic Press ISBN 0-12-120450-2.

DIIS 2016, Preventing Acid and Metalliferous Drainage, *Leading Practice Sustainable Development Program for the Mining Industry*, Department of Industry, Innovation and Science, Australian Government

DIIS 2016, Tailing Management, *Leading Practice Sustainable Development Program for the Mining Industry*, Department of Industry, Innovation and Science, Australian Government

DME 1995a, *Guideline- Assessment and Management of Acid Drainage*, Department of Minerals and Energy, Queensland Government.

DME 1995b, *Guideline-Assessment and Management of Saline/Sodic Wastes*, Department of Minerals and Energy, Queensland Government.

DME 1995c, *Technical Guidelines for the Environmental Management of Exploration and Mining in Queensland*, Department of Mines and Energy, Queensland Government.

EHP 2017, *Styx drainage basin*, viewed 9 March 2017, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available at: https://wetlandinfo.ehp.qld.gov.au/wetlands/facts-maps/basin-styx/.

Fitzroy Basin Association 2015, *Water Quality Improvement Plan 2015, Fitzroy Basin Association - Targets*, Australian Government, Canberra. Available at: http://riverhealth.org.au/projects/fbawqip/management-priorities-and-targets/water-quality-and-environmental-targets/

INAP 2009, *The Global Acid Rock Drainage Guide*, The International Network for Acid Prevention. http://www.gardguide.com/index.php?title=Main\_Page

Murphy F and Caldwell J, 2012, Filter-pressed, Dry-stack Tailings, InfoMine Online, viewed 25 April 2017,

http://technology.infomine.com/reviews/FilterPressedTailings/welcome.asp?view=full.

NEPC 2013, *National Environment Protection (Assessment of Site Contamination) Measure,* National Environmental Protection Council, Commonwealth of Australia.

Lottermoser, B 2007, Mines Waste: Characterization, Treatment, Environmental Impacts, published Springer Berline Heidelberg New York.

Taubert, S 2002, Styx Basin, Australian Government, Geoscience Australia.

#### 24.9 Surface Water

ANZECC and ARMCANZ (2000) Australian and New Zealand guidelines for fresh and marine water quality. Australia and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council

Ball, J, Babister, M, Nathan, R, Weeks, W, Weinmann, E, Retallick, M and Testoni I, (Eds.) 2016, *Australian Rainfall and Runoff: A Guide to Flood Estimation*, Commonwealth of Australia, Canberra.

Boughton 2009, Selecting Parameter Values for the AWBM Daily Rainfall-Runoff Model for Use on Ungauged Catchments. *Journal of Hydrologic Engineering* Vol. 14, Issue 12.

DAFF 2013, Code for self-assessable development. Minor waterway barrier works Part 3: culvert crossings. Department of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry, Brisbane. Available at: https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0018/54720/culvert-code-WWBW01.pdf

DERM 2011, Queensland Wetland Definition and Delineation Guideline, Department of Environment and Resource Management, Queensland Government.

DEWS 2012, Guidelines for Failure Impact Assessment of Water Dams. Department of Energy and Water Supply, Queensland Government.

DEWS 2013, Queensland Urban Drainage Manual, Third edition, 2013. Department of Energy and Water Supply, Queensland Government. Available at:

https://www.dews.qld.gov.au/\_\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0007/78127/qudm2013-1-13-highlight.pdf

DILGP 2013, State Development Assessment Provisions. 5.2 Constructing or raising waterway barrier works in fish habitats state code. Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning. Queensland Government.

DNRM 2016, Riverine protection permit exemption requirements. Department of Natural Resources and Mines. Queensland Government.

Dougall, C., McCloskey, G.L., Ellis, R., Shaw, M., Waters, D., Carroll, C. 2014 Modelling reductions of pollutant loads due to improved management practices in the Great Barrier Reef catchments –

Fitzroy NRM region, Technical Report, Volume 6, Queensland Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Rockhampton, Queensland (ISBN: 978-0-7345-0444-9)

DSITI 2017, SILO Climate Data, Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts viewed 3 March 2017, https://www.longpaddock.qld.gov.au/silo.

EHP 2009, Queensland Water Quality Guidelines (Revised 2013). Department of Environment and Heritage. Queensland Government.

EHP 2009a, Monitoring and Sampling Manual 2009 (Version 2 2013) Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2011, Fitzroy River Sub-basin Environmental Values and Water Quality Objectives, Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection. Queensland Government.

EHP 2013, *Guideline - Model water conditions for coal mines in the Fitzroy Basin*, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection. Queensland Government.

EHP 2014, *EP Act 1994 Guideline – Application requirements for activities with impacts to water.* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection. Queensland Government.

EHP 2014a, Styx River, Shoalwater Creek and Water Park Creek Basins Environmental Values and Water Quality Guidelines, Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009. Department of Environment and Heritage. Queensland Government.

EHP 2014b, Stormwater Guideline: Environmentally Relevant Activities, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government. Available at: https://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/regulation/pr-gl-stormwater-guideline-era.pdf

EHP 2016, Manual for Assessing Consequence Categories and Hydraulic Performance of Structures, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2016a, *Technical Guideline – Waterwater Release to Queensland Waters.* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2017, *Styx drainage basin*, viewed 9 March 2017, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available at: https://wetlandinfo.ehp.qld.gov.au/wetlands/facts-maps/basin-styx/.

Fitzroy Basin Association 2015, *Water Quality Improvement Plan 2015, Fitzroy Basin Association - Targets*, Australian Government, Canberra. Available at: http://riverhealth.org.au/projects/fbawqip/management-priorities-and-targets/water-quality-and-environmental-targets/

NHMRC and NRMMC 2011 *Australian Drinking Water Guidelines Paper 6 National Water Quality Management Strategy.* National Health and Medical Research Council and National Resource Management Ministerial Council, Commonwealth of Australia, Canberra.

Waterhouse, J., Flint, N., Johnson, J. 2015. Fitzroy WQIP Supporting Studies: Key findings, gaps and recommendations. A report to the Fitzroy Basin Association to support the Fitzroy Water Quality Improvement Plan. November 2015.

#### 24.10 Groundwater

AMEC 2014. Groundwater Investigations for the Styx Trial Pit. Prepared for Waratah Coal Pty Ltd by Australian Mining Engineering Consultants, December 2014.

ANZECC and ARMCANZ (2000) Australian and New Zealand guidelines for fresh and marine water quality. Australia and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council

BoM 2017, Australian Hydrological Spatial Fabric (Geofabric), Australian Government, viewed 20/06/2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/water/geofabric/

BoM nd, *National Groundwater Information System*, Australian Government, viewed 20/06/2017, http://www.bom.gov.au/water/groundwater/ngis/

Bureau of Mineral Resources 1970. Saint Lawrence 1:250,000 Geological Series. Published by Bureau of Mineral Resources, Geology and Geophysics, Department of National Development, in conjunction with the Geological Survey of Queensland.

CDM Smith 2017. Styx Coal Mine Project groundwater technical report. Prepared for Styx Coal and Fairway Coal by CDM Smith Australia Pty Ltd. June 2017.

Bear 1972, Dynamics of Fluids in Porous Media, American Elsevier Publishing Company.

Drake Coal 2014. Groundwater Monitoring and Management Plan, Drake Coal Project. Prepared by Drake Coal Pty Ltd, October 2014.

Eamus, D., Froend, R., Loomes, R., Hose, G. and Murray, B. 2006 A functional methodology for determining the groundwater regime needed to maintain the health of ground-water dependent vegetation. *Australian Journal of Botany*, vol. 54, pp. 97-114

EHP 2009, *Queensland Water Quality Guidelines (Revised 2013)*. Department of Environment and Heritage. Queensland Government

EHP 2009a, Factsheet: Environmental values and water quality objectives: Under the Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009 https://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/water/pdf/factsheet-evs-wqos-eppwater.pdf

EHP 2014, Styx River, Shoalwater Creek and Water Park Creek Basins Environmental Values and Water Quality Objectives, Department of Environment and Heritage. Available at: https://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/water/policy/pdf/styx-shoalwater-waterpark-evs-wqos.pdf

Freeze, A. and Cherry, J. 1979, Groundwater, Prentice Hall.

Gallant JC, Dowling TI, Read AM, Wilson N, Tickle P and Inskeep C. 2011 1 second SRTM Derived Digital Elevation Models User Guide. Geoscience Australia www.ga.gov.au/topographic-mapping/digital-elevation-data.html.

Geoscience Australia 2002, *Styx Basin*, Australian Government, viewed 20/06/2017, http://www.ga.gov.au/provexplorer/provinceDetails.do?eno=22644

Geoscience Australia 2017, *Australian Stratigraphic Units Database*, Australian Government, viewed 20/06/207, http://www.ga.gov.au/products-services/data-applications/reference-databases/stratigraphic-units.html

Geoscience Australia 2017a, *Hydrogeology Map of Australia – 1:5m,* Australian Government, viewed 18/06/2017, http://www.ga.gov.au/metadata-gateway/metadata/record/15629/.

Gross JE. 2003. Developing conceptual models for monitoring programs. http://science.nature.nps.gov/im/monitor/docs/Conceptual\_modelling.pdf

IESC 2014, Aquifer connectivity within the Great Artesian Basin, and the Surat, Bowen and Galilee Basins, Background Review, Commonwealth of Australia 2014.

Malone EJ, Olfers, F and Kirkegaard AG. 1969. The Geology of the Duaringa and Saint Lawrence 1:250,000 Sheet Areas, Queensland. Published by Bureau of Mineral Resources, Geology and Geophysics, Canberra, Report No. 121.

Mutton AJ (Compiler) 2003. Queensland Coals 14th Edition. Queensland Department of Natural Resources and Mines.

NHMRC and NRMMC 2011 *Australian Drinking Water Guidelines Paper 6 National Water Quality Management Strategy.* National Health and Medical Research Council and National Resource Management Ministerial Council, Commonwealth of Australia, Canberra.

Queensland Government 2017, *Groundwater Database – Queensland*, viewed 18/06/2017, https://data.qld.gov.au/dataset/groundwater-database-queensland/resource/e3d7b570-4e0f-4b7a-9af5-b926c9363b9c.

Richardson S, Irvine E, Froend R, Boon P, Barber S, and Bonneville B. 2011. Australian groundwater-dependent ecosystem toolbox part 1: assessment framework, Waterlines report, National Water Commission, Canberra.

Yeats 2011. Styx Baseline Study. Prepared for Waratah Coal and Queensland Nickel by Yeats Consulting Engineers, August 2011.

Yeats 2012. EM Plan Stygofauna Survey (Draft). Prepared by Yeats Consulting, July 2012.

## 24.11 Rehabilitation and Decommissioning

van Andel, J, Grootjans, AP and Aronson, J 2012, *Unifying Concepts, in Restoration Ecology: The New Frontier*, Second edition (eds J. van Andel and J. Aronson), John Wiley and Sons, Ltd, Chichester, UK. doi: 10.1002/9781118223130.ch2.

ANZMEC and MCA 2000, *Strategic Framework for Mine Closure*, National Library of Australia Catalogue Data, ISR 2000/155.

Arrow Energy 2005, *Well Completion Report, Styx River 1*. ATP 700P Latitude 22°34′51.1322″S, Longitude 149°40′25.4172″E.

Australian Government 2016, *Mine Rehabilitation: Leading Practice Sustainable Development Program for the Mining Industry*, Australian Government.

Bouma J.A and Beukering, J.H. (2015). *Ecosystem Services: from concept to practice*. Cambridge University Press, UK.

Chapin, F.S., Matson, P.A. and Vitousek, P. 2011, *Principles of Terrestrial Ecosystem Ecology*, 2<sup>nd</sup> Edition, Springer

COA 1992, *The National Strategy for Ecologically Sustainable Development*, Ecologically Sustainable Development Steering Committee, ISBN 0 644 27253 8.

DME 1995, Technical Guidelines for the Environmental Management of Exploration and Mining in Queensland, Department of Mines and Energy, Queensland Mining Council.

EHP 2014, Guideline EM1122, Rehabilitation Requirements for Mining Resource Activities, Queensland Government.

EHP 2017, WetlandSummary - facts and maps, Queensland Government.

Eyre, T.J., Kelly, A.L, Neldner, V.J., Wilson, B.A., Ferguson, D.J., Laidlaw, M.J. and Franks, A.J. 2015, *BioCondition: A Condition Assessment Framework for Terrestrial Biodiversity in Queensland*, Assessment Manual, Version 2.2. Queensland Herbarium, Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and Arts, Brisbane.

Fitzroy Basin Association 2015, *Fitzroy WQIP Supporting Studies: Key findings, gaps and recommendations,* Fitzroy Basin Association.

Geoscience Australia (GA) 2008, Geological mapping from *Australia 1:250 000 Geological Series*. Geoscience Australia.

Gurnell, A., Thompson, K., Goodson, J. and Moggridge, H. 2008 Propagule deposition along river margins: linking hydrology and ecology. *Journal of Ecology*, vol. 96, pp. 553-565

Inter-governmental Panel of Climate Change (IPCC) 2014, Climate Change 2014: Synthesis Report. Contribution of Working Groups I, II and III to the Fifth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change, Geneva, Switzerland, pp. 151.

Larsen, L.G., Choi, J., Nungesser, M.K. and Harvey, J.W. 2012, Directional connectivity in hydrology and ecology. *Ecological Applications*, vol. 22, pp. 2204-2220.

van Leeuwen A, P, Hemerika, L, Bloemb, J and de Ruitera, PC 2011, 'Food webs and ecosystem services during soil transformation', *Applied Geochemistry*, vol. 26, pp S142.

Leopold, LB 2012, Fluvial Processes in Geomorphology, Dover Science Books, viewed 19 April 2017, https://app.knovel.com/web/view/swf/show.v/rcid:kpFPG00007/cid:kt00AVL6U3/viewerType: pdf/root\_slug:fluvial-processes-in?cid=kt00AVL6U3andpage=10andb-toc-cid=kpFPG00007andb-toc-root-slug=fluvial-processes-inandb-toc-url-slug=weatheringandb-toc-title=Fluvial%20Processes%20in%20Geomorphology

Medinski, TV, Mills, AJ, Esler, KJ, Schmiedel, U and Jürgens, N 2010, 'Do soil properties constrain species richness? Insights from boundary line analysis across several biomes in south western Africa', *Journal of Arid Environments*, vol. 74, pp 1052 - 1060.

Millennium Ecosystem Assessment 2005, *Ecosystems and human well-being: synthesis* (PDF). Washington, DC: Island Press. ISBN 1-59726-040-1. Retrieved 17 April 2017.

Muller, Fohrer and Chicharo 2015, *Ecosystem Services and River Basin Ecohydrology*, Springer Netherlands.

National Geographic Society 2016, Keystone species, National Geographic.

Queensland Herbarium 2015, *BioCondition: A Condition Assessment Framework for Terrestrial Biodiversity in Queensland- Assessment Manual* version 2.2, published by the Queensland Government.

Turkington, A.V., Phillips, J.D. and Campbell, S.W. 2015, Weathering and landscape evolution. *Geomorphology*, vol. 67, no. 1-2, pp. 1-6.

Voroney, RP and Heck, RJ 2015, The soil habitat, in Eldor PA, *Soil Microbiology, Ecology and Biochemistry* (Fourth Edition), Academic Press.

Waratah Coal 2008, Waratah Coal Pty. Ltd., *EPC 1029 Styx Partial Relinquishment Report*. Report No. EPC1029-1(R), April 2008.

Wright, J 1992, 'Seasonal drought, soil fertility and the species density of tropical forest plant communities', *Tree*, vol. 7, no. 8.

## 24.12 Air Quality and Greenhouse Gas Emissions

Armbrust DV 2000, 'Effect of Particulates (Dust) on Cotton Growth, Photosynthesis, and Respiration', Agronomy Journal, Vol. 78, No. 6, pp. 1078-1081.

BoM 2001, Climatic atlas of Australia - Evapotranspiration (ET), Australian Government.

DotEE 2016a, *Technical Guidelines for the Estimation of Emissions by Facilities in Australia*, Australian Government, viewed 18 May 2017,

http://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/95cf8d59-dcf8-40c7-8bfc-5ceacc221700/files/nger-technical-guidelines-2016-17.pdf.

DotEE 2015, *National Greenhouse Gas Inventory – Kyoto Protocol classifications*, Australian Greenhouse Emissions Information System, Australian Government.

DotEE 2016b, National Greenhouse Accounts Factors, Australian Government, viewed 18 May 2017, http://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/e30b1895-4870-4a1f-9b32-3a590de3dddf/files/national-greenhouse-accounts-factors-august-2016.pdf.

Lodge, JP, Waggoner, AP, Klodt, DT and Crain, CN 1981, 'Non-health effects of airborne particulate matter', Atmospheric Environment, Vol. 15, pp. 431-482.

New South Wales Mineral Council 2000, Particulate Matter and Mining, a NSW Minerals Council Technical Paper.

NPI, 2011, NPI Emission Estimation Technique Manual for Mining v3.0, Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Population and Communities, Australian Government.

## 24.13 Noise and Vibration

BoM 2001, Climatic atlas of Australia – Evapotranspiration (ET), Australian Government.

Department of Environment and Conservation 2006, Assessing Vibration- a Technical Guide, New South Wales Government Department of Environment and Conservation.

EHP 2014, EIS information guideline – Noise and Vibration.

EnHealth Council 2004, The Health Effects of Environmental Noise – Other than Hearing Loss, EnHealth Council, Canberra.

Melzer, A, Jaensch, R and Cook, C 2008, *Landscape condition in the Broadsound Basin: A preliminary assessment (2006 – 2007) to guide investment in natural resource management*, Centre for Environmental Management, Central Queensland University, Gladstone.

Roberts, C, 2004, *Ecoaccess Guideline for the Assessment of Low Frequency Assessment*, Queensland Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Sanderson, P 2013, Live Noise Prediction Method for Australian Conditions, ACARP, Australian Coal Research Limited.

## 24.14 Terrestrial Ecology

Augee, ML 2008, 'Short-beaked Echidna', In: S. Van Dyck and R. Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia*, 3rd edn. Reed New Holland, Sydney, pp. 37-39.

Australian Koala Foundation 2015, *Australian Koala Foundation – national Koala tree planting list*, Australian Koala Foundation, viewed 15 October 2015,

https://www.savethekoala.com/sites/default/files/20150212\_AKF\_National\_Koala\_Tree\_Planting \_List.pdf

Bamford, M, Watkins, D, Bancroft, W, Tischler, G and Wahl, J 2008, 'Migratory shorebirds of the East Asian-Australian flyway: population estimates and internationally important sites.' Wetlands International – Oceania, Canberra, Australia.

Barber-Meyer, SM 2007, 'Photopollution impacts on the nocturnal behaviour of the sugar glider (*Petaurus breviceps*).' *Pacific Conservation Biology*, vol. 13, pp. 171-176.

Batianoff, GN, Nelder, VJ and Singh, S 2000, 'Vascular Plant Census and Floristic Analysis of Serpentine Landscapes in Central Queensland', Proceedings of the Royal Society of Queensland, vol. 109, pp. 1-30

Blakers, M, Davies, SJJF, and Reilly, PN (eds.) (1984). 'The atlas of Australian birds', Royal Australasian Ornithologists Union, Melbourne University Press, Melbourne.

Chaston, K and Doley, D 2006, 'Mineral Particulates and Vegetation: Effects of Coal Dust, Overburden and Flyash on Light Interception and Leaf Temperature, *Clean Air and Environmental Quality*, Vol. 40, pp. 40-44.

Churchill, S 2008, Australian Bats. 2nd ed., Allen and Unwin, Crows Nest.

Cogger, HG 2000, Reptiles and Amphibians of Australia, Reed New Holland, Sydney.

Crome, F and Shields, J 1992, *The parrots and pigeons of Australia: The national photographic index of Australian wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, Pymble.

Debus, S 2012, *The Birds of Prey of Australia: a Field Guide to Australian Raptors*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Department of Defence, 2017, 'Master planning finalised for enhanced training area', Australian Government.

Department of the Environment and Energy (DotEE) 2013, *Matters of National Environmental Significance. Significant Impact Guidelines 1.1*, Australian Government, Accessed at: https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/significant-impact-guidelines-11-matters-national-environmental-significance

Department of the Environment and Energy (DotEE) 2015, *EPBC Act Policy Statement 3.21 Industry guidelines for avoiding, assessing and mitigating impacts on EPBC Act listed migratory shorebird species*. Available: http://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/shorebirds-guidelines

DotEE 2017, *Species Profile and Threats (SPRAT) Database*, Commonwealth Department of the Environment. Available: http://www.environment.gov.au/sprat.

Department of Environment and Heritage Protection (EHP) 2014, Guide to determining terrestrial habitat quality. A toolkit for assessing land based offsets under the Queensland Environmental Offsets Policy. Version 1.2, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available: http://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/pollution/management/offsets/habitat-quality-assessment-guide.pdf

Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities (DSEWPaC) 2011, *Draft Referral Guidelines for the Nationally Listed Brigalow Belt Reptiles*, Commonwealth Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra.

Dique, DS, Thompson, J, Preece, HJ, de Villiers, DL and Carrick, FN 2003, 'Dispersal Patterns in a Regional Koala Population in South-east Queensland', *Wildlife Research*, Vol. 30, pp. 281-290.

Dique, DS, Preece, HJ, Thompson, J and de Villiers DL 2004, 'Determining the Distribution of a Regional Koala Population in South-east Queensland for Conservation Management', *Wildlife Research*, Vol. 31, pp. 109-117.

Ehmann, H 1992, Encyclopaedia of Australian Animals: Reptiles, Angus and Robertson, Sydney.

EHP 2014, Biodiversity Assessment and Mapping Methodology. Version 2.2. Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane.

Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 2003, BPA BRB South Fauna Expert Panel in Brigalow Belt South Biodiversity Planning Assessment. Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Eyre, T, Barrett, D and Venz, M 1997, 'Systematic vertebrate fauna survey project, stage 1 – vertebrate fauna survey in the SEQ bioregion.' Department of Natural Resources, Brisbane.

Farmer, AM 1993, 'The Effect of Dust on Vegetation: a Review.' *Environmental Pollution*, Vol. 79, pp. 63-75.

Frith, HJ 1982, Pigeons and doves of Australia, Rigby, Adelaide.

Garnett, ST, Szabo, JK and Dutson, G 2011, *The Action Plan for Australian Birds 2010*, CSIRO Publishing, Canberra.

Gibbons, P and Lindenmayer DB 2002. *Tree hollows and wildlife conservation in Australia*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

Goldingay, RL 2012. 'Characteristics of tree hollows used by Australian arboreal and scansorial mammals.' *Australian Journal of Zoology*, vol. 59, pp. 277-294.

Gynther, IC and Janetzki, H 2008, 'False Water-rat.' In: S Van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia. 3rd edn.* Reed New Holland, Sydney. pp. 664-665.

Henderson, R.J.F. 1992, Studies in Euphorbiaceae A.L.Juss., sens. lat. 2. A Revision of Neoroepera Muell. Arg. and F. Muell. (Oldfieldioideae Kohler and Webster, Caletieae Muell. Arg.). Austrobaileya 3 (4): 622-624.

Higgins, PJ (ed.) 1999, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 4: Parrots to Dollarbird*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Higgins, PJ and Davies, SJJF (eds.) 1996, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 3, Snipe to Pigeons*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Higgins, PJ, Peter, JM and Cowling, SJ (eds.) 2006, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic birds Vol. 7, Boatbills to Starlings, Part B, Dunnock to Starlings,* Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Houston, W, Porter, G, Elder, R, Black, R and Sheaves, M 2004, 'Rediscovery of Yellow Chats (Capricorn subspecies) on the Fitzroy River Delta central Queensland.' *Sunbird*. Vol. 34, pp. 36-42.

Hume, ID and Esson, C 1993, 'Nutrients, Antinutrients and Leaf Selection by Captive Koalas (*Phascolarctos cinereus*),' *Australian Journal of Zoology*, Vol. 41: pp 379–392.

Jaensch, R, McCabe, J, Wahl, J and Houston, W 2004, 'Breeding by Australian Painted Snipe on the Torilla Plain, Brigalow Belt coast, Queensland.' *Stilt*. Vol. 45, pp. 39-42.

Kavanagh, RP 1984, 'Seasonal changes in habitat use by gliders and possums in southeastern New South Wales.' In *Possums and Gliders* (eds AP Smith and ID Hume), pp. 527-543. Surrey Beatty and Sons, Chipping Norton.

Kearney, MR, Wintle, BA, and Porter WP 2010, 'Correlative and mechanistic models of species distribution provide congruent forecasts under climate change.' *Conservation Letters*, vol. 3, pp. 203-213.

Longcore, T and Rich, C 2004, 'Ecological light pollution.' Frontiers in Ecology and Environment, vol. 2, pp. 191-198.

Marchant, S and Higgins PJ (eds.) 1990, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 1, Ratites to ducks, Part B Australian Pelican to Ducks*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Marchant, S and Higgins PJ (eds.) 1993, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 2, Raptors to Lapwings*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Martin, RW, Handasyde, KA and Krockenberger 2008, 'Koala', In: S Van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia, 3rd edn*, Reed New Holland: Sydney pp. 198–201.

Matsuki, M, Gardener, MR, Smith, A, Howard, RK and Gove, A 2016, 'Impacts of dust on plant health, survivorship and plant communities in semi-arid environments', *Austral Ecology*, early view article (published online – 25 Feb, 2016).

Maxwell, S, Burbidge, AA and Morris, K 1996, *The Action Plan for Australian Marsupials and Monotremes*, Wildlife Australia, Canberra.

Melzer, A 2012, 'Ornamental Snake', In: Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds.), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

Menkhorst, PW and Knight, F 2004, A Field Guide to the Mammals of Australia, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Meyer, E 2011a, 'A preliminary assessment of faunal values within and adjacent EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (August 2011).

Meyer, E 2011b, 'September 2011 fauna survey results for EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (November 2011).

Meyer, E 2012, 'February 2012 fauna survey results for EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (March 2012).

Moore, BD and Foley, WJ 2000, 'A review of feeding and diet selection in Koalas (*Phascolarctos cinereus*)', *Australian Journal of Zoology*, Vol. 48, pp. 317-333.

Neldner, V.J., Wilson, B.A., Thompson, E.J. and Dillewaard H.A. (2012) Methodology for Survey And Mapping of Regional Ecosystems and Vegetation Communities in Queensland. Version 3.2. Updated August 2012. Queensland Herbarium, Queensland Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts, Brisbane.

Neldner, VJ, Niehus, RE, Wilson, BA, McDonald, WJF and Ford, AJ 2014, *The vegetation of Queensland. Descriptions of broad vegetation groups,* Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts, Brisbane.

Neldner, VJ, Wilson, BA, Dillewaard, HA, Ryan, TS and Butler, DW 2017, *Methodology for Survey and Mapping of Regional Ecosystems and Vegetation Communities in Queensland. Version 4.0.* Updated May 2017. Queensland Herbarium, Queensland Department of Science, Information Technology and Innovation, Brisbane.

NSW NPWS 2003, *Threatened species of the New England Tablelands and north west slopes of New South Wales*, NSW Parks and Wildlife Service, Coffs Harbour.

Oberonia Botanical Services 2011, 'Flora and vegetation assessment.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (November 2011).

Pahl, LI and Hume, ID 1990, 'Preferences for Eucalyptus species of the New England Tablelands and initial development of an artificial diet for Koalas', In: AK Lee, KA Handasyde and GD Sanson (eds.), *Biology of the Koala*, Surrey Beatty and Sons, Sydney. pp. 123–128.

Pennay, M, Ellis, M and Parnaby, H 2011. 'The bat fauna of New South Wales and the Australian Capital Territory.' In: B. Law, P. Eby, D. Lunney and L. Lunsdem (eds.) *The biology and conservation of Australian bats*, Royal Zoological Society of New South Wales, Sydney.

Perry, G, Buchanan, BW, Fisher, RN, Salmon, M and Wise, SE 2008, 'Effects of artificial night lighting on amphibians and reptiles in urban environments.' In: JC Mitchell, RE Jung Brown and B Bartholomew (eds.), *Herpetological Conservation*, Society for the Study of Amphibians and Reptiles.

Pizzey, G and Knight F 2007, *The field guide to the birds of Australia.* 8<sup>th</sup> ed, HarperCollins Publishers, Sydney.

Pringle, JD 1985, *The Waterbirds of Australia: the National Photographic Index of Australian Wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, Sydney.

Pringle, JD 1987, *The shorebirds of Australia: the National Photographic Index of Australian Wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, North Ryde.

Queensland Herbarium (2015) Regional Ecosystem Description Database (REDD). Version 9.0 (DSITI: Brisbane).

State of Queensland (SoQ) 2014, Queensland environmental offsets policy, significant residual impact guideline. Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available: http://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/pollution/management/offsets/significant-residual-impact-guide.pdf

Radle, AL 2007, *Effects of noise on wildlife: a literature review*, Available at: http://wfae.proscenia.net/library/articles

Reis, T 2012, 'Squatter Pigeon,' In: Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds.), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

Rich, C and Longcore, (eds.) T 2006, *Ecological consequences of artificial night lighting*, Island Press, Washington.

Roberts, BJ, Caterall, CP, Kanowski, J and Eby, P 2008, 'A re-evaluation of the northern distributional limit of the grey-headed flying-fox, *Pteropus poliocephalus*.' Australian Bat Society News.

Smith, GC, Mathieson, M, and Hogan, L 2007. 'Home range and habitat use of a low-density population of Greater Glider, *Petauroides volans* (Pseudocheiridae: Marsupialia), in a hollow-limiting environment.' *Wildlife Research*, vol. 34, pp. 472-483.

Sparshott and Bostock, 1993 An assessment of rare and threatened wetlands flora and their habitats in national estate interim listed areas on North Stradbroke Island, Brisbane, QLD.

State of Queensland (SoQ) 2014, Queensland environmental offsets policy, significant residual impact guideline. Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available: http://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/pollution/management/offsets/significant-residual-impact-guide.pdf

Thompson, B 2002, *Australian handbook for the conservation of bats in mines and artificial cave-bat habitats.* Australian Centre for Mining Environmental Research, Brisbane.

Threlfall, CG, Law, B, and Banks, PB 2013, 'The urban matrix and artificial light restricts the nightly ranging behaviour of Gould's long-eared bat (Nyctophilus gouldi).' Austral Ecology, vol. 38, pp. 921–930.

Threatened Species Scientific Committee (TSSC) 2008. Commonwealth Conservation Advice on Omphalea celata. Department of the Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts. Available from: http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/64586-conservationadvice.pdf. In effect under the EPBC Act from 16-Dec-2008.

Threatened Species Scientific Committee (TSSC) 2014, Commonwealth conservation advice for *Elseya albagula* (White-throated Snapping Turtle), Australian Government Department of the Environment, Available:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/81648-conservation-advice.pdf

TSSC 2016, Conservation advice Petauroides volans from the TSSC on a public nomination for a vulnerable species listing under the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999. Accessed at: http://www.environment.gov.au/cgi-bin/sprat/public/sprat.pl

Tucker, AD, Limpus, CJ, Priest, TE, Cay, J, Glen, C and Guarino, E 2001, 'Home Ranges of Fitzroy River Turtles (*Rheodytes leukops*) Overlap Riffle Zones: Potential Concerns Related to River Regulation', *Biological Conservation*, Vol. 102, pp. 171-181.

Turbill, C and Ellis, M 2006, 'Distribution and abundance of the south eastern form of the Greater Long-eared Bat Nyctophilus timoriensis.' Australian Mammalogy, vol. 28, pp. 1-7.

Turbill, C, Lumsden, LF and Ford, GI 2008, 'South-eastern and Tasmanian Long-eared Bats', In S van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia*, Reed New Holland, Sydney.

Valentine, P and Johnson, S 2012, 'Pale Imperial Hairstreak', In Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

van der Ree, R, Ward, SJ, and Handasyde, KA 2004. 'Distribution and conservation status of possums and gliders in Victoria.' In *The Biology of Australian Possums and Gliders* (eds RL Goldingay and SM Jackson), pp. 91-110. Surrey Beatty and Sons, Sydney.

WA EPA 2007, Guidance for the Assessment of Environmental Factors (in accordance with the Environmental Protection Act 1986), Sampling Methods and Survey Considerations for Subterranean Fauna in Western Australia, Guidance Statement 54a: Technical appendix for Guidance Statement 54. Environmental Protection Authority, Western Australia.

WA EPA 2003, Guidance for the assessment of environmental factors (in accordance with the Environmental Protection Act 1986), Sampling of Subterranean Fauna in Groundwater and Caves: Guidance Statement 54, Environmental Protection Authority, Western Australia.

Wilsons S 2015, *A field guide to the reptiles of Queensland 2<sup>nd</sup> ed.*, New Holland Publishers, Chatswood.

Woinarski, JCZ and Ash, AJ 2002, 'Responses of vertebrates to pastoralism, military land use and landscape position in an Australian tropical savanna.' *Austral Ecology*, Vol. 27, pp. 311-323.

Yeats 2011. Styx Baseline Study. Prepared for Waratah Coal and Queensland Nickel by Yeats Consulting Engineers, August 2011.

## 24.15 Aquatic Ecology

4T Consultants 2012, *Likelihood of stygofauna occurrence in the Bowen Basin: Desktop Assessment*, Report prepared for URS Australia.

AARC (2010) Alpha Coal Project Stygofauna Survey. Prepared for Hancock Prospecting Pty Ltd. http://gvkhancockcoal.com/documents/Publications/EIS/ACPEIS2010/Vol5/Appendix%20E3%20Stygofauna%20Survey.pdf.

Allen, GR, Midgely, SH and Allen M 2003, *Field guide to freshwater fishes of Australia*, West Australian Museum, Perth.

Australian Laboratory Services (ALS) 2010, *Grosvenor Stygofauna Survey, for the Grosvenor Coal Project Environmental Impact Statement*, Brisbane, Queensland.

ALS Water Resources Group (ALS) 2011, Styx River Catchment Aquatic Baseline Monitoring Program, Waratah Coal Mine Project, report for Yeats Consulting, August 2011.

Boulton, AJ and Brock, MA 1999, Australian Freshwater Ecology: Processes and Management. Gleneagles Publishing, Australia.

Boulton, AJ, Fenwick, GD, Hancock, PJ and Harvey, MS 2008. 'Biodiversity, functional role and ecosystem services of groundwater invertebrates.' *Invertebrate Systematics*, vol. 22, pp.103-116.

Cann, J 1998, Australian Freshwater Turtles, Beaumont Publishing, Singapore.

Capricorn Cetaceans Project (CCP) 2013, 'Broad Sound......Summary Report,' Capricorn Cetaceans Project, Marine Ecology Research Centre, Southern Cross University. Accessed at: http://www.capricorncetaceansproject.com/blog/broad-soundwhere-summary-report

Chaston, K and Doley, D 2006, 'Mineral Particulates and Vegetation: Effects of Coal Dust, Overburden and Flyash on Light Interception and Leaf Temperature, *Clean Air and Environmental Quality*, Vol. 40, pp. 40-44.

Chessman, BC 2003a, 'SIGNAL 2.iv - A Scoring System for Macro-invertebrates ('water bugs')' in *Australian Rivers - User Manual*', Department of the Environment and Heritage, Canberra.

Chessman BC 2003b, 'New Sensitivity Grades for Australian River Macroinvertebrates', *Marine and Freshwater Research*, Vol. 54, pp. 95-103.

Chessman, BC, Thurtell, LA and Royal, MJ 2006, 'Bioassessment in a Harsh Environment: A Comparison of Macroinvertebrate Assemblages at Reference and Assessment Sites in an Australian Inland River System', *Environmental Monitoring and Assessment*, Vol. 119, pp. 303-330.

Clark, NJ, Gordos, MA and Franklin, CE 2008, 'Diving behaviour, aquatic respiration, and blood respiratory properties: a comparison of hatchling and juvenile Australian turtles.' *Journal of Zoology (London)* vol. 275, pp. 399-406.

Cogger, HG 2000, Reptiles and Amphibians of Australia, Reed New Holland, Sydney.

Cook, BD, Abrams, KM, Marshall, J, Perna CN, Choy, S, Guzsik, MT and Cooper, SJB 2012, 'Species diversity and genetic differentiation of stygofauna across an alluvial aquifer in north-eastern Australia.' *Australian Journal of Zoology*, vol. 60, pp. 152-158.

Crerar, JR, Lucas, A, Davidson, J, Carter, T and Smalley 2010, Assessment Report: Grosvenor Project EIS – Surface Water, Report prepared for Anglo Coal (Grosvenor) Proprietary Limited.

Department of Defence (DoD) 2017, *Australia-Singapore Military Training Initiative*, Department of Defence, Canberra. Accessed at: http://www.defence.gov.au/Initiatives/ASMTI/Notices.asp

Department of the Environment (DotE) 2013, *Matters of National Environmental Significance. Significant Impact Guidelines 1.1*, Australian Government, Accessed at: https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/significant-impact-guidelines-11-matters-national-environmental-significance.

Department of Environment and Energy (DotEE) 2017, 'Directory of Important Wetlands database4 – Broad Sound. Accessed at: http://www.environment.gov.au/cgi-bin/wetlands/report.pl

Department of Environment and Heritage Protection (EHP) 2010, *Monitoring and Sampling Manual: Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009, Version 2,* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2014, Styx River, Shoalwater Creek and Water Park Creek Basins Environmental Values and Water Quality Guidelines, Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009. Department of Environment and Heritage. Queensland Government.

Department of Environment and Resource Management (DERM) 2009, 'Queensland Water Quality Guidelines Version 3', Queensland Government Department of Environment and Resource Management, ISBN 978-0-9806986-0-2.

Department of Natural Resources and Water (DNRW) 2001, Queensland Australian River Assessment System (AUSRIVAS) Sampling and Processing Manual. Queensland Department of Natural Resources and Water, Brisbane.

Department of Science, Information Technology, Innovation and the Arts (DSITIA) 2014, 'Guideline for the environmental assessment of subterranean aquatic fauna', Queensland Government, Brisbane.

Eamus, D 2009, *Identifying Groundwater Dependent Ecosystems: A Guide for Land and Water Managers*, Land and Water Australia.

Eberhard, SM 2004, *Ecology and Hydrogeology of a Threatened Groundwater-dependent Ecosystem: The Jewel Cave karst system in Western Australia*, PhD Thesis, Murdoch University, Perth.

Farmer, AM 1993, 'The Effect of Dust on Vegetation: a Review.' *Environmental Pollution*, Vol. 79, pp. 63-75.

Feris, KP, Ramsey, PW, Frazar, C, Rillig, MC, Gannon, JE and Holben, WE 2003, 'Structure and seasonal dynamics of hyporheic zone microbial communities in free-stone rivers of the western United States.' *Microbial Ecology*, vol. 46, pp. 200-215.

Finston, TL, Johnson, MS, Humphreys, WF, Eberhard, SM, and Halse, SA 2007, 'Cryptic speciation in two widespread subterranean amphipod genera reflects historical drainage patterns in an ancient landscape.' *Molecular Ecology*, vol. 16, pp. 355-365.

frc environmental 2013, *Minyango Project EIS. Stygofauna Report*, Report prepared for Hansen Bailey, June 2013.

GHD Water Sciences (GHD) 2012, Stygofauna Survey. *Draft report for Styx Coal South Project EM Plan.* Report for Yeats Consulting, July 2012.

Gilbert, J, Danielopol, DL and Stanford, J 1994. *Groundwater ecology*. Oxford University Press, New York.

Glanville, K, Schulz, C, Tomlinson, M and Butler, D 2016, Biodiversity and biogeography of groundwater invertebrates in Queensland, Australia. *Subterranean Biology*, vol. 17, pp. 55-76.

Halse, SA, Scanlon, MD, Cocking, JS, Barron, HJ, Richardson, RB and Eberhard, SM. 2014, 'Pilbara stygofauna: deep groundwater of an arid landscape contains globally significant radiation of biodiversity.' *Records of the Western Australian Museum*, Supplement 78, pp. 443-483.

Hancock, PJ and Boulton, AJ 2008, 'Stygofauna Biodiversity and Endemism in Four Alluvial Aquifers of Eastern Australia', *Invertebrate Systematics*, Vol. 22, 117-126.

Independent Expert Scientific Committee on Coal Seam Gas and Large Coal Mining Development (IESC) 2014, *Aquifer connectivity within the Great Artesian Basin, and the Surat, Bowen and Galilee Basins, Background Review,* Commonwealth of Australia, Canberra.

Inglis, SN and Howell, S 2009, *Aquatic Conservation Assessments (ACA) using AquaBAMM – for the Riverine Wetlands of the Great Barrier Reef catchment*, Version 1.2. Published by DERM, Brisbane.

Kuiter, RH 1996, Guide to Sea Fishes of Australia. New Holland Publishers, Frenchs Forest, Australia.

Limpus, C.J 2008, Freshwater turtles in the Mary River, Queensland. Review of biological data for turtles in the Mary River, with emphasis on Elusor macrurus and Elseya albagula. Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Limpus, CJ, Limpus, DJ, Parmenter, CJ, Hodge, J, Forest, M and McLachlan, J 2011, *The Biology and Management Strategies for Freshwater Turtles in the Fitzroy Catchment, with particular emphasis on Elseya albagula and Rheodytes leukops: A study initiated in response to the proposed construction of Rookwood Weir and the raising of Eden Bann Weir.* Department of Environment and Resource Management, Brisbane.

Little, J, Schmidt, DJ, Cook, BD, Page, TJ and Hughes, JM 2016, Diversity and phylogeny of southeast Queensland Bathynellacea. *Australian Journal of Zoology*, vol. 64, pp. 36-47.

Melzer, A, Jaensch, R and Cook, C 2008, *Landscape condition in the Broadsound Basin: A preliminary assessment (2006 – 2007) to guide investment in natural resource management.* Centre for Environmental Management, Central Queensland University, Gladstone.

Odume, ON and Muller, WJ 2011, 'Diversity and Structure of Chironomidae Communities in Relation to Water Quality Differences in the Swartkops River', Physics and Chemistry of the Earth - Parts A/B/C, Vol. 36, pp. 929-38.

Oliveira, V, Martins, R and Alves, R 2010, 'Evaluation of Water Quality of an Urban Stream in Southeastern Brazil using Chironomidae Larvae (Insecta: Diptera)', Neotropical Entomology, Vol. 39, pp. 873-878.

Pinder, AM and Brinkhurst, RO 1994. *A Preliminary Guide to the Identification of the Microdrile Oligochaeta of Australian Inland Waters*. Albury, New South Wales, Cooperative Research Centre for Freshwater Ecology. New South Wales, Albury.

Queensland Herbarium (2015) Regional Ecosystem Description Database (REDD). Version 9.0 (DSITI: Brisbane).

Reynoldson, TB, Norris, RH, Resh, VH, Day, KE and Rosenberg, DM 1997, 'The reference condition: a comparison of multimetric and multivariate approaches to assess water-quality impairment using benthic macroinvertebrates.' *Journal of the North American Benthological Society,* vol. 16, pp. 833-852.

Richardson, S, Irvine, E, Froend, R, Boon, P, Barber, S, and Bonneville, B 2011, *Australian groundwater-dependent ecosystem toolbox part 1: assessment framework*, Waterlines report, National Water Commission, Canberra.

Smit, H 2007, 'New records of hyporheic water mites from Australia, with a new description of two new Genera and ten new species (Acari: Hydrachnidia).' *Records of the Australian Museum*, vol. 59, pp. 97-116.

State of Queensland (SoQ) 2014, Queensland Environmental Offsets Policy: Significant Residual Impact Guideline, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection. Brisbane.

Styx Coal and Fairway Coal 2012, Environmental management plan, Styx coal south project. Fairway Coal, Brisbane. Report prepared May 2012.

Threatened Species Scientific Committee (TSSC) 2014, *Commonwealth conservation advice for Elseya albagula (White-throated Snapping Turtle)*, Australian Government Department of the Environment, Available:

http://www.environment.gov. au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/81648-conservation-advice.pdf

Tomlinson, M and Boulton, AJ 2008, 'Ecology and Management of Subsurface Groundwater Dependent Ecosystems in Australia – a Review', *Marine and Freshwater Research*, Vol. 61, 936-949.

Tucker, AD, Limpus, CJ, Priest, TE, Cay, J, Glen, C and Guarino, E 2001, 'Home Ranges of Fitzroy River Turtles (*Rheodytes leukops*) Overlap Riffle Zones: Potential Concerns Related to River Regulation', *Biological Conservation*, Vol. 102, pp. 171-181.

WA EPA 2003, Guidance for the assessment of environmental factors (in accordance with the Environmental Protection Act 1986), Sampling of Subterranean Fauna in Groundwater and Caves: Guidance Statement 54, Environmental Protection Authority, Western Australia.

WA EPA 2007, Guidance for the Assessment of Environmental Factors (in accordance with the Environmental Protection Act 1986), Sampling Methods and Survey Considerations for Subterranean Fauna in Western Australia, Guidance Statement 54a: Technical appendix for Guidance Statement 54. Environmental Protection Authority, Western Australia.

Yeats 2011. Styx Baseline Study. Prepared for Waratah Coal and Queensland Nickel by Yeats Consulting Engineers, August 2011.

## 24.16 Matters of National Environmental Significance

ALS Water Resources Group (ALS) 2011, *Styx River Catchment Aquatic Baseline Monitoring Program, Waratah Coal Mine Project*, report for Yeats Consulting, August 2011.

Australian Koala Foundation 2015, *Australian Koala Foundation – National Koala tree planting list*, Australian Koala Foundation, viewed 15 October 2015,

https://www.savethekoala.com/sites/default/files/20150212\_AKF\_National\_Koala\_Tree\_Planting\_List.pdf

Australian and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council (ANZECC) 2000, *Australian and New Zealand Guidelines for Fresh and Marine Water Quality*, Australian and New Zealand Environment and Conservation Council. Available at:

https://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/53cda9ea-7ec2-49d4-af29-d1dde09e96ef/files/nwqms-guidelines-4-vol1.pdf

Bamford, M, Watkins, D, Bancroft, W, Tischler, G and Wahl, J 2008, *Migratory shorebirds of the East-Asian-Australian flyway: population estimates and internationally important site.* Wetlands International - Oceania. Canberra, Australia.

Barber-Meyer, SM 2007, 'Photopollution impacts on the nocturnal behaviour of the sugar glider (*Petaurus breviceps*).' *Pacific Conservation Biology*, vol. 13, pp. 171-176.

Batianoff, GN, Neldner, VJ and Singh, S 2000, 'Vascular plant census and floristic analysis of serpentine landscapes in central Queensland', *Proceedings of the Royal Society of Queensland*, vol. 109, pp. 1-30.

BirdLife International 2017, 'Data zone: Broad Sound IBA,' BirdLife International. Available at: http://datazone.birdlife.org/site/factsheet/broad-sound-iba-australia

Blakers, M, Davies, SJJF, and Reilly, PN (eds.) (1984). 'The atlas of Australian birds', Royal Australasian Ornithologists Union, Melbourne University Press, Melbourne.

Butler, DW 2007, *Recovery plan for the "Brigalow (Acacia harpophylla dominant and codominant" endangered ecological community*. Report to the Department of the Environment and Water Resources, Canberra. Old National Parks and Wildlife Service, Brisbane.

Cagnazzi, D 2010, 'Conservation status of Australian snubfin dolphin, Orcaella heinsohni, and Indo-Pacific humpback dolphin, Sousa chinensis, in the Capricorn Coast, Central Queensland, Australia.' PhD Thesis, Southern Cross University, Lismore, NSW.

Cagnazzi, D, Guido, GJ, Westley, S and Harrison, PL 2013, 'At the Heart of the Industrial Boom: Australian Snubfin Dolphins in the Capricorn Coast, Queensland, Need Urgent Conservation Action.' PLOS One, vol. 8, e56729. doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0056729

Capricorn Cetaceans Project (CCP) 2013, 'Broad Sound......Summary Report,' Capricorn Cetaceans Project, Marine Ecology Research Centre, Southern Cross University. Accessed at: http://www.capricorncetaceansproject.com/blog/broad-soundwhere-summary-report.

Carter, AB, McKenna, SA, Rasheed, MA, McKenzie L, Coles RG 2016, *Seagrass mapping synthesis: A resource for coastal management in the Great Barrier Reef World Heritage Area.* Report to the National Environmental Science Programme. Reef and Rainforest Research Centre Limited, Cairns.

Chaston, K and Doley, D 2006, 'Mineral particulates and vegetation: Effects of coal dust, overburden and flyash on light interception and leaf temperature.' *Clean Air and Environmental Quality*, vol. 40 1, pp. 40-44.

Churchill, S 2008 'Australian Bats. 2nd ed.', Allen and Unwin, Crows Nest.

Clark, NJ, Gordos, MA and Franklin, CE 2008, 'Diving behaviour, aquatic respiration, and blood respiratory properties: a comparison of hatchling and juvenile Australian turtles.' *Journal of Zoology (London)* vol. 275, pp. 399-406.

Cogger, HG, Cameron, EE, Sadlier, RA and Eggler, P 1993, *The Action Plan for Australian Reptiles*, Australian Nature Conservation Agency, Canberra, ACT, Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/publications/action/reptiles/pubs/action-plan-for-reptiles.pdf.

Cogger, HG 2000, Reptiles and Amphibians of Australia, Reed New Holland, Sydney

Commonwealth of Australia (CoA) 2011 Threat abatement plan for the biological effects, including lethal toxic ingestion, caused by cane toads, Department of the Environment, Canberra, Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/resource/threat-abatement-plan-biological-effects-including-lethal-toxic-ingestion-caused-cane-toads.

CoA 2015, Reef 2050 Long-term Sustainability Plan, Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/marine/gbr/publications/reef-2050-long-term-sustainability-plan

CoA 2017a, Threat abatement plan for predation, habitat degradation, competition and disease transmission by feral pigs, Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/publications/tap/feral-pig-2017

CoA 2017b, *The National Recovery Plan for the White-throated Snapping Turtle (Elseya albagula)* (draft), Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/aa590ab3-b022-424a-9b9e-de4d046a88a1/files/draft-recovery-plan-white-throated-snapping-turtle.pdf.

Crome, F and Shields, J 1992, *The parrots and pigeons of Australia: The national photographic index of Australian wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, Pymble.

De'ath, G and Fabricius, K 2008, Water quality of the Great Barrier Reef: distributions, effects on reef biota and trigger values for the protection of ecosystem health. Final Report to the Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority. Australian Institute of Marine Science, Townsville

Debus, S 2012, *The Birds of Prey of Australia: a Field Guide to Australian Raptors*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Department of Defence (DoD) 2017, *Australia-Singapore Military Training Initiative*, Department of Defence, Canberra. Accessed at: http://www.defence.gov.au/Initiatives/ASMTI/Notices.asp

Department of the Environment (DotE) 2013, *Matters of National Environmental Significance. Significant Impact Guidelines 1.1*, Australian Government, Accessed at: https://www.environment.gov.au/epbc/publications/significant-impact-guidelines-11-matters-national-environmental-significance.

DotE 2014, EPBC Act referral guidelines for the vulnerable Koala (combined populations of Queensland, New South Wales and the Australian Capital Territory), Commonwealth Department of the Environment, Accessed at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/dc2ae592-ff25-4e2c-ada3-843e4dea1dae/files/koala-referral-guidelines.pdf

DotE 2015a, Industry guidelines for avoiding, assessing and mitigating impacts on EPBC Act listed migratory shorebird species, Commonwealth Department of the Environment, Accessed at: http://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/67d7eab4-95a5-4c13-a35e-e74cca47c376/files/bio4190517-shorebirds-guidelines.pdf

DotE 2015b, Threat abatement plan for predation by feral cats. Available fat: http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/publications/tap/threat-abatement-plan-feral-cats.

Department of the Environment and Energy (DotEE) 2016, *National greenhouse accounts factors*, Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/climate-change/greenhouse-gas-measurement/publications/national-greenhouse-accounts-factors-aug-2016

DotEE 2016b, Threat Abatement Plan for competition and land degradation by rabbits. Department of the Environment and Energy. Canberra, Available at: Commonwealth of Australia. Available from:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/publications/tap/competition-and-land-degradation-rabbits-2016.

DotEE 2017a, 'Directory of important wetlands in Australia information sheet - Broad Sound.' Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/cgi-bin/wetlands/report.pl

DotEE 2017b, *Species Profile and Threats (SPRAT) Database*, Commonwealth Department of the Environment. Available: http://www.environment.gov.au/sprat.

Department of Environment and Heritage (DEH) 2006, *Wildlife Conservation Plan for Migratory Shorebirds*, Department of Environment and Heritage, Australian Government, Canberra.

Department of Environment and Heritage Protection (EHP) 2010, *Monitoring and Sampling Manual: Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 2009, Version 2,* Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government.

EHP 2014a, Styx River, Shoalwater Creek and Water Park Creek Basins Environmental Values and Water Quality Objectives, Department of Environment and Heritage. Available at: https://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/water/policy/pdf/styx-shoalwater-waterpark-evs-wqos.pdf

EHP 2014b, 'Guide to determining terrestrial habitat quality. A toolkit for assessing land based offsets under the Queensland Environmental Offsets Policy.' Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available at:

http://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/pollution/management/offsets/habitat-quality-assessment-guide.pdf

EHP 2014c, *Stormwater Guideline: Environmentally Relevant Activities*, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Queensland Government. Available at: https://www.ehp.qld.gov.au/assets/documents/regulation/pr-gl-stormwater-guideline-era.pdf

EHP 2017, 'WetlandInfo: Broad Sound DIWA nationally important wetland,' Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, Brisbane. Available at: https://wetlandinfo.ehp.qld.gov.au/wetlands/facts-maps/diwa-wetland-broad-sound/

Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade (DFAT) 2017, *Composition of Trade 2015-2016*, Australian Government. Available at: http://dfat.gov.au/about-us/publications/Documents/cot-fy-2015-16.pdf

Department of the Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts (DEWHA) 2008, *Threat Abatement Plan for Predation by the European Red Fox*. Department of the Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts, Canberra. Available at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/publications/tap/foxes08.html.

DEWHA 2009, Significant impact guidelines for 36 migratory shorebird species. EPBC Act policy statement 3.21, Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and Arts, Canberra.

DEWHA 2010a, *Survey guidelines for Australia's threatened birds*, Commonwealth Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and Arts, Canberra.

DEWHA 2010b, *Survey guidelines for Australia's threatened bats*, Commonwealth Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and Arts, Canberra.

Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities (DSEWPaC) 2011a, *Draft Referral Guidelines for the Nationally Listed Brigalow Belt Reptiles*, Commonwealth Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra.

DSEWPaC 2011b, *Survey guidelines for Australia's threatened* reptiles, Commonwealth Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra.

DSEWPaC 2011c, Survey guidelines for Australia's threatened mammals, Commonwealth Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra.

Dique, DS, Thompson, J, Preece, HJ, de Villiers DL and Carrick, FN 2003, 'Dispersal Patterns in a Regional Koala Population in South-east Queensland', *Wildlife Research*, Vol. 30, pp. 281-290.

Dique, DS, Preece, HJ, Thompson, J and de Villiers DL 2004, 'Determining the Distribution of a Regional Koala Population in South-east Queensland for Conservation Management', *Wildlife Research*, Vol. 31, pp. 109-117.

Dougall, C, McCloskey, GL, Ellis, R, Shaw, M, Waters, D and Carroll, C 2014, *Modelling reductions of pollutant loads due to improved management practices in the Great Barrier Reef catchments – Fitzroy NRM region*, Technical Report, Volume 6, Queensland Department of Natural Resources and Mines, Rockhampton, Oueensland.

Driscoll, PV 1996, *The Distribution of Waders Along the Queensland Coastline*. Report for the Queensland Department of Environment and Heritage by the Queensland Ornithological Society and the Queensland Wader Studies Group, Brisbane, Australia.

Drury, W 2001, *Reptiles under threat in Queensland's southern brigalow belt.* World Wide Fund for Nature. Brisbane.

Eamus, D., Froend, R, Loomes, R., Hose, G., and Murray B. 2006. A functional methodology for determining the groundwater regime needed to maintain the health of groundwater dependent vegetation. Australian Journal of Botany 54, 97–114.

Eamus, D 2009, *Identifying Groundwater Dependent Ecosystems: A Guide for Land and Water Managers*, Land and Water Australia.

Eby, P and Roberts, B 2012, 'Grey-headed Flying-fox' In: Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds.), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing.

Ehmann, H 1992, Encyclopaedia of Australian Animals: Reptiles, Angus and Robertson, Sydney.

Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 1999, *Strategy for the Conservation and Management of Queensland Wetlands*, Queensland Government, Department of Environment and Heritage Protection, January 1999.

EPA 2003, BPA BRB South Fauna Expert Panel in Brigalow Belt South Biodiversity Planning Assessment, Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Eyre, T, Barrett, D and Venz, M 1997, *Systematic vertebrate fauna survey project, stage 1 – vertebrate fauna survey in the SEQ bioregion*. Department of Natural Resources, Brisbane.

Farmer, AM 1993. 'The effects of dust on vegetation-a review.' *Environmental Pollution*, vol. 79, pp. 63-75.

Frith, HJ 1982, Pigeons and doves of Australia, Rigby, Adelaide.

Garnett, ST, Szabo, JK and Dutson, G 2011, *The Action Plan for Australian Birds 2010*, CSIRO Publishing, Canberra.

Geoscience Australia 2017, *Hydrogeology Map of Australia – 1:5m,* Australian Government, viewed 18/06/2017, http://www.ga.gov.au/metadata-gateway/metadata/record/15629/.

GHD Water Sciences (GHD) 2012, Stygofauna Survey. *Draft report for Styx Coal South Project EM Plan*. Report for Yeats Consulting, July 2012.

Gibbons, P and Lindenmayer DB 2002. *Tree hollows and wildlife conservation in Australia*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

Goldingay, RL 2012. 'Characteristics of tree hollows used by Australian arboreal and scansorial mammals.' *Australian Journal of Zoology*, vol. 59, pp. 277-294.

Goudkamp, K and Chin, A 2006, 'Mangroves and Saltmarshes' in Chin. A, (ed) *The State of the Great Barrier Reef On-line*, Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority, Townsville. Available at:

Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority (GRBMPA) 2015, *Great Barrier Reef Outlook Report 2014*, Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority, Townsville. Available at: http://www.gbrmpa.gov.au/cdn/2014/GBRMPA-Outlook-Report-2014/

Gynther, IC and Janetzki, H 2008, 'False Water-rat.' In: S Van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia. 3rd edn.* Reed New Holland, Sydney, pp. 664-665.

Hamann, M, Schauble, CS, Limpus, DJ, Emerick, SP and Limpus, CJ 2007, *Management plan for the conservation of Elseya sp. (Burnett River) in the Burnett River Catchment*. Queensland Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Hancock, PJ and Boulton, AJ 2008, 'Stygofauna Biodiversity and Endemism in Four Alluvial Aquifers of Eastern Australia', *Invertebrate Systematics*, Vol. 22, 117-126.

Hansen, BD, Fuller, RA, Watkins, D, Rogers, DI, Clemens, RS, Newman, M, Woehler, EJ and Weller, DR 2016, *Revision of the East Asian-Australasian Flyway Population Estimates for 37 listed Migratory Shorebird Species*, Unpublished report for the Department of the Environment. BirdLife Australia, Melbourne.

Higgins, PJ and Davies, SJJF (eds.) 1996, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 3, Snipe to Pigeons*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Higgins, PJ (ed.) 1999, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 4: Parrots to Dollarbird*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Higgins, PJ, Peter, JM and Cowling, SJ (eds.) 2006, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic birds Vol. 7, Boatbills to Starlings, Part B, Dunnock to Starlings,* Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Houston, W, Porter, G, Elder, R, Black, R and Sheaves, M 2004, 'Rediscovery of Yellow Chats (Capricorn subspecies) on the Fitzroy River Delta central Queensland.' *Sunbird*, vol. 34, pp. 36-42.

Howe, P 2011, *Framework for assessing potential local and cumulative effects of mining on groundwater – project summary report*, Waterlines report, National Water Commission, Canberra.

Hulsman, K, O'Neill, P, Stokes, T and Warnett, M 1997, 'Threats, status, trends and management of seabirds on the Grat Barrier Reef', in J. Campbell and Dalliston, C. (eds) *The Great Barrier Reef: Science, Use and Management*, vol. 1, pp. 164-177.

Hume, ID and Esson, C 1993, 'Nutrients, antinutrients and leaf selection by captive Koalas (*Phascolarctos cinereus*).' *Australian Journal of Zoology*, vol. 41, pp. 379–392.

International Energy Agency (IEA) 2015, World Energy Outlook Special Report 2015: Southeast Asia Energy Outlook 2015, viewed 10 February 2017,

https://www.iea.org/publications/freepublications/publication/WEO2015\_SouthEastAsia.pdf.

Independent Expert Scientific Committee on Coal Seam Gas and Large Coal Mining Development (IESC) 2014, *Aquifer connectivity within the Great Artesian Basin, and the Surat, Bowen and Galilee Basins, Background Review,* Commonwealth of Australia, Canberra.

Jaensch, R, Houston, H, Black, R, Campbell, L, McCabe, J, Elder, R and G. Porter, G 2004a, 'Rediscovery of the Capricorn subspecies of Yellow Chat *Epthianura crocea macgregori* at Torilla Plain, on the mainland coast of central Queensland.' *Sunbird*. Vol. 34, pp. 24-35.

Kavanagh, RP 1984, 'Seasonal changes in habitat use by gliders and possums in southeastern New South Wales.' In *Possums and Gliders* (eds. A.P Smith and ID Hume), pp. 527-543. Surrey Beatty and Sons, Chipping Norton.

Kearney, MR, Wintle, BA, and Porter WP 2010, 'Correlative and mechanistic models of species distribution provide congruent forecasts under climate change.' *Conservation Letters*, vol. 3, pp. 203-213.

Kleypas, JR 1996, 'Coral reef development under naturally turbid conditions: fringing reefs near Broad Sound, Australia.' *Coral Reefs*, vol. 15, pp. 153-167.

Limpus, CJ, Clifton, D, Griffin, K, Kemp, L, Gallagher, L, Gallagher, L, Fisher, S and Parmenter, CJ, 2002. Survey of marine turtle nesting distribution in Queensland, 2000 and 2001: Broad Sound to Repulse Bay, Central Queensland, Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service, Brisbane.

Limpus, CJ 2008, Freshwater turtles in the Mary River, Queensland. Review of biological data for turtles in the Mary River, with emphasis on Elusor macrurus and Elseya albagula. Environmental Protection Agency, Brisbane.

Limpus, CJ, Limpus, DJ, Parmenter, CJ, Hodge, J, Forest, M and McLachlan, J 2011, *The biology and management strategies for freshwater turtles in the Fitzroy Catchment, with particular emphasis on Elseya albagula and Rheodytes leukops: a study initiated in response to the proposed construction of Rookwood Weir and the raising of Eden Bann Weir.* Department of Environment and Resource Management, Brisbane.

Marchant, S and Higgins PJ (eds.) 1990, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 1, Ratites to ducks, Part B Australian Pelican to Ducks*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Marchant, S and Higgins PJ (eds.) 1993, *Handbook of Australian, New Zealand and Antarctic Birds, Volume 2, Raptors to Lapwings*, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Marsh, H and Penrose, H 2001, Seasonal distribution of the dugong in the southern Great Barrier Reef Marine Park, Report for the Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority. Available at: http://dugong.id.au/publications/Unpublished/GBRMPA%20seasonal\_report.pdf

Martin, RW, Handasyde, KA and Krockenberger 2008, 'Koala', In: S Van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia, 3rd edn*, Reed New Holland: Sydney pp. 198–201.

Matsuki, M, Gardener, MR, Smith, A, Howard, RK and Gove LA 2016, 'Impacts of dust on plant health, survivorship and plant communities in semi-arid environments.' *Austral Ecology*, vol. 41, pp. 423-433.

Maxwell, S, Burbidge, AA and Morris, K 1996, *The Action Plan for Australian Marsupials and Monotremes*, Wildlife Australia, Canberra.

McDonald, WJF 2010, *National recovery plan for the "Semi-evergreen vine thickets of the Brigalow Belt (North and South) and Nandewar Bioregions" ecological community*. Report to Department of the Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts, Canberra.

Melzer, A 2012, 'Ornamental Snake', In: Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds.), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing, Collingwood.

Melzer, A, Jaensch, R and Cook, C 2008, *Landscape condition in the Broadsound Basin: A preliminary assessment (2006 – 2007) to guide investment in natural resource management.* Centre for Environmental Management, Central Queensland University, Gladstone.

Menkhorst, PW and Knight, F 2004, A Field Guide to the Mammals of Australia, Oxford University Press, Melbourne.

Meyer, E 2011a, 'A preliminary assessment of faunal values within and adjacent EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (August 2011).

Meyer, E 2011b, 'September 2011 fauna survey results for EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (November 2011).

Meyer, E 2012, 'February 2012 fauna survey results for EPC 1029, Styx Basin, central-east Queensland.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (March 2012).

Moore, BD and Foley, WJ 2000, 'A Review of Feeding and Diet Selection in Koalas (*Phascolarctos cinereus*)', *Australian Journal of Zoology*, Vol. 48, pp. 317-333.

Natural Resource Management Ministerial Council (NRMMC) 2009, *National Koala Conservation and Management Strategy 2009–2014*, Commonwealth Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts, Accessed at:

https://www.environment.gov.au/system/files/resources/165139fc-3ab5-4c96-8b15-d11a1ad882ab/files/koala-strategy.pdf

Neldner, VJ, Wilson, BA, Dillewaard, HA, Ryan, TS and Butler, DW 2017, *Methodology for Survey and Mapping of Regional Ecosystems and Vegetation Communities in Queensland. Version 4.0.* Updated May 2017. Queensland Herbarium, Queensland Department of Science, Information Technology and Innovation, Brisbane.

New South Wales National Parks Wildlife Service (NSW NPWS) 2003, *Threatened species of the New England Tablelands and north west slopes of New South Wales*, NSW Parks and Wildlife Service, Coffs Harbour.

NHMRC and NRMMC 2011, *National Water Quality Management Strategy: Australian Drinking Water Guideline*, Version 3.3, Commonwealth of Australia.

Oberonia Botanical Services 2011, 'Flora and vegetation assessment.' Report prepared for Yeats Consulting Engineers (November 2011).

Office of the Chief Economist 2017, Resources and Energy Quarterly, March Quarter 2017, Commonwealth of Australia, viewed 15 April 2017, https://industry.gov.au/Office-of-the-Chief-Economist/Publications/Documents/req/Resource-and-Energy-Resources-Quarterly-March-2017.pdf.

Pahl, LI and Hume, ID 1990, 'Preferences for Eucalyptus species of the New England Tablelands and initial development of an artificial diet for Koalas', In: AK Lee, KA Handasyde and GD Sanson (eds.), *Biology of the Koala*, Surrey Beatty and Sons, Sydney. pp. 123–128.

Perry, G, Buchanan, BW, Fisher, RN, Salmon, M and Wise, SE 2008, 'Effects of artificial night lighting on amphibians and reptiles in urban environments.' In: JC Mitchell, RE Jung Brown and B Bartholomew (eds.), *Herpetological Conservation*, Society for the Study of Amphibians and Reptiles.

Pizzey, G and Knight F 2012, *The field guide to the birds of Australia.* 8<sup>th</sup> ed, HarperCollinsPublishers, Sydney.

Pringle, JD 1985, *The Waterbirds of Australia: the National Photographic Index of Australian Wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, Sydney.

Pringle, JD 1987, *The shorebirds of Australia: the National Photographic Index of Australian Wildlife*, Angus and Robertson, North Ryde.

QRC 2016, What is Queensland's coal industry worth to Queensland?

Queensland Government 2017, *Groundwater Database – Queensland*, viewed 18/06/2017, https://data.qld.gov.au/dataset/groundwater-database-queensland/resource/e3d7b570-4e0f-4b7a-9af5-b926c9363b9c.

Queensland Treasury 2017, *Royalty Statistics*, Queensland Government Publications. Available at: https://publications.qld.gov.au/dataset/royalty-statistics/resource/bb666798-73e0-4b6c-b935-6589df17ecae

Radle, AL 2007, *Effects of noise on wildlife: a literature review*, Available at: http://wfae.proscenia.net/library/articles.

Reis, T 2012, 'Squatter Pigeon' In: Curtis, L.K., Dennis, A.J., McDonald, K.R., Kyne, P. M. and Debus, S.J.S. (eds.), *Queensland Threatened Animals*, CSIRO Publishing.

Rich, C and Longcore, (eds.) T 2006, *Ecological consequences of artificial night lighting*, Island Press, Washington.

RGS Environmental 2012, Newlands Coal Extension Project, Geochemical Assessment of Waste Rock and Coal Reject Materials, prepared for Kellogg Brown and Root Pty Ltd on behalf of Xstrata Coal Queensland, project number 101113.

Richardson, R 2008, *Draft Queensland Brigalow Belt reptile recovery plan*, WWF-Australia. Available at: http://www.qmdc.org.au/publications/download/52/fact-sheets-case-studies/reptile-recovery/draft-reptile-recovery-plan.pdf.

Richardson, S, Irvine, E, Froend, R, Boon, P, Barber, S, and Bonneville, B 2011, *Australian groundwater-dependent ecosystem toolbox part 1: assessment framework*, Waterlines report, National Water Commission, Canberra.

Roberts, BJ, Caterall, CP, Kanowski, J and Eby, P 2008, 'A re-evaluation of the northern distributional limit of the grey-headed flying-fox, Pteropus poliocephalus.' *Australian Bat Society News*, vol. 31, pp. 16-19.

Smith, GC, Mathieson, M, and Hogan, L 2007. 'Home range and habitat use of a low-density population of Greater Glider, *Petauroides volans* (Pseudocheiridae: Marsupialia), in a hollow-limiting environment.' *Wildlife Research*, vol. 34, pp. 472-483.

Sobtzick, S, Cleguer, C, Hagihara, R, and Marsh, H 2017, *Distribution and abundance of dugong and large marine turtles in Moreton Bay, Hervey Bay and the southern Great Barrier Reef.* A report to the Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority. Centre for Tropical Water & Aquatic Ecosystem Research, James Cook University, Townsville.

Sparshott and Bostock, 1993 An assessment of rare and threatened wetlands flora and their habitats in national estate interim listed areas on North Stradbroke Island, Brisbane, QLD.

Squatter Pigeon Workshop 2011, Proceedings from the workshop for the Squatter Pigeon (southern) - 14-15 December 2011. Toowoomba Office of the Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service.

State of Queensland 2017, 2017 Scientific Consensus Statement, Land use impacts on Great Barrier Reef water quality and ecosystem condition, Report prepared for State of Queensland. Available at: http://www.reefplan.qld.gov.au/about/scientific-consensus-statement/

Styx Coal and Fairway Coal 2012, *Environmental management plan, Styx coal south project.* Fairway Coal, Brisbane. Report prepared May 2012.

Thompson, B 2002, *Australian handbook for the conservation of bats in mines and artificial cave-bat habitats.* Australian Centre for Mining Environmental Research, Brisbane.

Thompson, A, Schroeder, T, Brando, V and Schaffelke, B 2014, Coral community responses to declining water quality: Whitsunday Islands, Great Barrier Reef, Australia. *Coral Reefs*, vol. 33, pp. 923-938.

Threatened Species Scientific Committee (TSSC) 2008a, *Commonwealth Listing Advice on Natural Grasslands of the Queensland Central Highlands and the northern Fitzroy Basin*, Australian Government, Department of the Environment. Available:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/communities/pubs/99-listing-advice.pdf

TSSC 2008b, Commonwealth Conservation Advice on Omphalea celata. Department of the Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts, Canberra. Available at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/64586-conservation-advice.pdf.

TSSC 2012, Commonwealth Conservation Advice on Phascolarctos cinereus (combined population in Queensland, New South Wales and the Australian Capital Territory). Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra. Available at: http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/197-conservationadvice.pdf.

TSSC 2013, Commonwealth Conservation Advice on Brigalow (Acacia harpophylla dominant and codominant) ecological community. Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Populations and Communities, Canberra. Available at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/64586-conservation-advice.pdf.

TSSC 2014, *Commonwealth Conservation Advice for Elseya albagula White-throated snapping turtle.* Canberra: Department of the Environment, Canberra. Available at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/81648-conservation-advice.pdf.

TSSC 2016, *Commonwealth Conservation Advice for Petauroides Volans Greater Glider.* Canberra: Department of the Environment and Energy, Canberra. Available at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/threatened/species/pubs/254-conservation-advice-20160525.pdf.

Threlfall, CG, Law, B, and Banks, PB 2013, 'The urban matrix and artificial light restricts the nightly ranging behaviour of Gould's long-eared bat (*Nyctophilus gouldi*).' *Austral Ecology*, vol. 38, pp. 921–930.

Tucker, AD, Limpus, CJ, Priest, TE, Cay, J, Glen, C and Guarino, E 2001, 'Home Ranges of Fitzroy River Turtles (*Rheodytes leukops*) Overlap Riffle Zones: Potential Concerns Related to River Regulation', *Biological Conservation*, Vol. 102, pp. 171-181.

Tunstall, BR and Connor, DJ 1981, 'A Hydrological Study of a Subtropical Semiarid Forest of *Acacia harpophylla* F. Muell. Ex Benth. (Brigalow)', *Australian Journal of Botany*, Vol. 29, pp. 311-320.

Turbill, C, Lumsden, LF and Ford, GI 2008, 'South-eastern and Tasmanian Long-eared Bats', In S van Dyck and R Strahan (eds.), *The mammals of Australia*, Reed New Holland, Sydney.

Turner, M, Green, R, and Chin, A 2006, 'Birds' in A. Chin (ed), *The State of the Great Barrier Reef Online*, Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority, Townsville. Available at: <a href="https://www.gbrmpa.gov.au/corp.site/info.services/publications/sotr/latest-updates/birds">www.gbrmpa.gov.au/corp.site/info.services/publications/sotr/latest-updates/birds</a>

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organisation (UNESCO) 2017, 'World Heritage List - Great Barrier Reef: description.' United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organisation, Paris. Available at: http://whc.unesco.org/en/list/154.

United States International Energy Agency (US IEA) 2014, World Energy Outlook 2014, OECD/IEA, ISBN: 978-92-64-20804-9.

van der Ree, R, Ward, SJ, and Handasyde, KA 2004. 'Distribution and conservation status of possums and gliders in Victoria.' In *The Biology of Australian Possums and Gliders* (eds R.L Goldingay and SM Jackson), pp. 91-110. Surrey Beatty and Sons, Sydney.

Walker, TA, Domm, SB, Limpus, CJ and Birtles, RA 1993, 'Pelican Rock, Great Barrier Reef, Queensland', Seabird Islands No 219, *Corella*, vol. 17, pp 149–141.

Wilson S 2015, A field guide to the reptiles of Queensland  $2^{nd}$  ed., New Holland Publishers, Chatswood.

Woinarski, JCZ and Ash, AJ 2002, 'Responses of vertebrates to pastoralism, military land use and landscape position in an Australian tropical savanna' *Austral Ecology*, Vol. 27, pp. 311-323.

Yeats 2011. Styx Baseline Study. Prepared for Waratah Coal and Queensland Nickel by Yeats Consulting Engineers, August 2011.

## 24.17 Biosecurity

Business Queensland 2017, *Restricted Invasive Plants*, Queensland Government, viewed 20 May 2017, https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industries/farms-fishing-forestry/agriculture/land-management/health-pests-weeds-diseases/weeds-diseases/invasive-plants/restricted/hymenachne.

Department of Agriculture and Fisheries (DAF) 2016 European Red Fox, Vulpes Vulpes. – fact sheet. Biosecurity Queensland, viewed 21 May 2017. https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/\_\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0019/73810/IPA-Fox-PA13.pdf

Department of Agriculture and Fisheries (DAF) 2017, *Opuntioid cacti Austrocylindropuntia, Cylindropuntia and Opuntia species – fact sheet,* Biosecurity Queensland, viewed 20 May 2017, https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0007/76606/IPA-Prickly-Pear-Control-PP29.pdf.

Department of the Environment and Energy (DotEE), 2017, WoNS Weed Management Guide – Lantana (Lantana camara), viewed 20 May 2017, https://www.environment.gov.au/biodiversity/invasive/weeds/publications/guidelines/wons/pubs/l-camara.pdf.

Melzer, A, Jaensch, R and Cook, C 2008, *Landscape condition in the Broadsound Basin: A preliminary assessment (2006 – 2007) to guide investment in natural resource management.* Centre for Environmental Management, Central Queensland University, Gladstone.

Parsons, W.T. and Cuthbertson, E.G. 2001, *Noxious Weeds of Australia – Second Edition*, CSIRO Publishing, Canberra.

Queensland Health 2016, Dengue Outbreaks, Queensland Government, viewed 8 March 2017, https://www.health.qld.gov.au/news-alerts/health-alerts/dengue/default.asp.

Sainty and Associates 2009, WEEDeck Series, Sainty and Associates, New South Wales.

## 24.18 Cultural Heritage

Cagney, Pat., 'Growing up in Livingstone', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 115-141.

Carpenter, L. M. 1991, *Livingstone: A History of the Shire of Livingstone*, Yeppoon, Boolarong Publications.

Carpenter, L., 'Living together', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 264-316.

Carpenter, L., 'Pastoral Industry', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 161-183.

Carpenter, L., 'Sport and Recreation', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 232-263.

Carpenter, L., 'The search for riches', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 37-63.

Carpenter, L., 'Tilling the soil', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 184-207.

Carpenter, L., 'Transport and Communication', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 143-160.

Department of Environment and Heritage Protection (EHP) 2014, About the Register, viewed 22 April 2017, https://www.qld.gov.au/environment/land/heritage/register/search/.

EHP 2013, Assessing Cultural Heritage Significance Using the Cultural Heritage Criteria, viewed 22 April 2017, http://www.qldheritage.org.au/assets/files/pdf/using-the-criteria.pdf.

Johnston, Susan, 'Watt, Walter Oswald (Toby) (1878–1921)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 26 February 2017 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/watt-walter-oswald-toby-1010/text15865.

Joyce, R. B., 'Douglas, John (1828–1904)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, published first in hardcopy 1972, accessed online 26 February 2017 http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/douglas-john-3430/text5221.

Kitson, Bill, 'From runs to closer settlement', Queensland Historical Atlas (QHATLAS), 2010, accessed 24 February 2017 http://www.qhatlas.com.au/content/runs-closer-settlement.

L'Oste-Brown, S., Godwin, L. and Porter, C. 1998, *Towards an Indigenous Social and Cultural Landscape of the Bowen Basin*, Brisbane: Queensland Dept. of Environment.

Mackay Historical Society and Museum Incorporated, 2006, accessed 25 February 2017, http://www.mackayhistory.org/research/history/09\_road\_transport.html.

McDonald, Lorna, 2003. An Overview of Rockhampton's History, University of Central Queensland, accessed 15 February 2017, http://library-resources.cqu.edu.au/cqcollection/manuscripts/short-manuscripts/rockhampton.pdf.

McDonald, Lorna, (1985). A History of the Beef Cattle Industry in the Fitzroy region of Central Queensland 1850s to 1970s, University of Queensland, Doctor of Philosophy Thesis, accessed 10 February 2017,

http://www.textqueensland.com.au/item/thesis/ad29919c13da43ff50025844c7f2863a.

Mcintyre, S. A Concise History of Australia. 3rd edn., Cambridge University Press, Melbourne, 2009, pp. 70, 80, 179-184

Mulvaney, J. and Kamminga, J. 1999, Prehistory of Australia, St Leonards, Allen and Unwin Pty Ltd.

Noyes, C., 'Early Runs: Growing Settlement', Livingstone, A History of the Shire of Livingstone, Leo Carpenter (ed), Yepoon, Boolarong Publications with the Livingstone Shire Bicentennial Community Committee, 1991, pp. 16-36.

O'Keefe, Sean, 'The Great North Road: The early development of the Bruce Highway and features of its cultural landscape', Professional Historians Association Queensland Conference, 2009, , accessed 28 February 2017, http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:210136.

Reynolds, Henry 1987, Frontier. Aborigines, Settlers and Land. Sydney: Allen and Unwin.

Rutledge, Martha, 'Watt, Ernest Alexander (1874–1954)', Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, published first in hardcopy 1990, accessed online 26 February 2017, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/watt-ernest-alexander-9009/text15861.

State Library of Queensland, "Ludwig Leichhardt and the Archers". The Archer brothers in Queensland. The State Library of Queensland. 29 June 2009. Retrieved 26 April 2017.

Ware, S., A History of Werris Creek and District: Tracing the Discovery and Early Settlement of Weia Creek Valley; centenary of the arrival of the Railway; Birth and Development of the Town of Werris Creek, Quirindi and District Historical Society, 1976, pp. 2, 5.

#### 24.19 Social and Economic

Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS) 2011, 2901.0 Census Dictionary 2011, Australian Government, viewed 10 February 2017,

http://www.abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/Lookup/2901.0Chapter6152011.

ABS 2012, 2075.0 Census of Population and Housing – Counts of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians, 2011, Australian Government, viewed 7 February 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/Lookup/2075.0main+features32011.

ABS 2013a, 3222.0 Population Projections, Australia, 2012 (base) to 2101, Australian Government, viewed 7 February 2017,

http://www.abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/DetailsPage/3222.02012%20(base)%20to%20210 1?OpenDocument.

ABS 2013b, 2011 Census Community Profiles, Australian Government, viewed 7 February 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/censushome.nsf/home/communityprofiles?opendocumentan dnavpos=230.

ABS 2013c, 2033.0.55.001 Census of Population and Housing: Socio-Economic Indexes for Areas (SEIFA), Australia, 2011, Australian Government, viewed 7 February 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/Lookup/by%20Subject/2033.0.55.001~2011~Main% 20Features~Main%20Page~1.

ABS 2016a, 3218.0 Regional Population Growth, Australia, 2014-15, Australian Government, viewed 6 February 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/DetailsPage/3218.02014-15?OpenDocument.

ABS 2016b, 3235.0 Population by Age and Sex, Regions of Australia, 2015, Australian Government, viewed 7 February 2017,

http://www.abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/DetailsPage/3235.02015?OpenDocument.

ABS 2017, *Australian Statistical Geography Standard (ASGS)*, Australian Government, viewed 23 February 2017, http://www.abs.gov.au/ausstats/abs@.nsf/Lookup/2901.0Chapter23002016.

ABS 2017b, 2016 Census QuickStats, Australian Government. Viewed 19 July 2017: http://www.censusdata.abs.gov.au/census\_services/getproduct/census/2016/quickstat/036

Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (DILGP) 2015, *Regional Planning Interests Act*, Queensland Government, viewed 23 February 2017,

http://www.dilgp.qld.gov.au/planning/regional-planning/regional-planning-interests-act.html.

Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (DILGP) 2016, *Regional planning*, Queensland Government, viewed 23 February 2017,

http://www.dilgp.qld.gov.au/planning/regional-planning.html.

Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (DILGP) 2017, *State Planning Policy*, Queensland Government, viewed 22 February 2017,

http://www.dilgp.qld.gov.au/planning/state-planning-instruments/state-planning-policy.html.

Department of Natural Resources and Mines (DNRM) 2016, *Valuer-General's 2016 Property Market Movement Report*, Queensland Government, viewed 8 February 2017,

https://www.dnrm.qld.gov.au/\_\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0011/339671/2016-property-market-movement-report-lores.pdf.

Department of Natural Resources and Mines (DNRM) 2017, *Queensland Resources Map*, Queensland Government, viewed 20 February 2017,

https://www.dnrm.qld.gov.au/\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0003/242085/qld-resources-map.pdf.

Department of State Development (DSD) 2013, *Social impact assessment guideline*, July 2013, Queensland Government, viewed 22 February 2017,

https://www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au/resources/guideline/social-impact-assessment-guideline.pdf.

Department of State Development (DSD) 2017, *Current Projects*, Queensland Government, viewed 20 February 2017, http://statedevelopment.qld.gov.au/assessments-and-approvals/current-eisprojects.html.

Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) 2017, *Projects*, viewed 13 February 2017, http://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/Projects.

Livingstone Shire Council 2017a, *Plans and Strategies*, viewed 23 February 2017, http://www.livingstone.qld.gov.au/133/Plans-Strategies.

Livingstone Shire Council 2017b, *The Livingstone Shire*, viewed 6 February 2017, https://www.livingstone.qld.gov.au/975/The-Livingstone-Shire.

Livingstone Shire Council 2017c, *Major Projects*, viewed 9 February 2017, http://www.livingstone.qld.gov.au/785/Major-Projects.

Livingstone Shire Council 2017d, *Disaster Management*, viewed 16 February 2017, https://www.livingstone.qld.gov.au/157/Disaster-Management.

Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations (ORIC) 2017, *Search for a Corporation*, Australian Government, viewed 21 February 2017, http://oric.gov.au/.

Queensland Ambulance Service (QAS) 2013, *Contacts*, viewed 13 February 2017, https://www.ambulance.qld.gov.au/contacts.html.

Queensland Fire and Emergency Services (QFES) 2016, *Central Contact List*, viewed 13 February 2017, https://www.qfes.qld.gov.au/about/structure/regions/Documents/Central-Contact-List.pdf.

Queensland Government Statisticians Office (QGSO) 2017a, *Queensland regional profiles: Livingstone Local Government Area*, Queensland Treasury, Brisbane.

Queensland Government Statisticians Office (QGSO) 2017b, *Queensland regional profiles: Rockhampton Local Government Area*, Queensland Treasury, Brisbane.

Queensland Health (QH) 2017, *Capricorn Coast Hospital and Health Service*, Queensland Government, viewed 9 February 2017, https://www.health.qld.gov.au/services/central-queensland/cap-coast.

Queensland Government 2016a, *Historical trends in land valuations*, 8 February 2017, https://www.qld.gov.au/environment/land/title/valuation/trends/.

Queensland Government 2016b, *Queensland Budget 2016-17: In Your Region*, 15 February 2017, http://budget.qld.gov.au/in-your-region/.

Queensland Police (QLD Police) 2017, *Crime Stats Desktop*, Queensland Government, viewed 20 February 2017, https://www.police.qld.gov.au/forms/crimestatsdesktop.asp.

Queensland Police (QLD Police) 2011, *Police Station Locator*, viewed 10 February 2017, https://www.police.qld.gov.au/station-locator/station\_locator.asp.

Queensland Resources Council (QRC) 2017, *Local Content*, viewed 23 February 2017, https://www.qrc.org.au/policies/local-content/.

RDAFCW 2017, *Home*, Regional Development Australia Fitzroy and Central West, viewed 6 February 2017, http://rdafcw.com.au/.

RDAMIW 2017, *Home*, Regional Development Australia Mackay-Isaac-Whitsunday, viewed 6 February 2017, http://www.rdamiw.org.au/.

RDANQ 2014, *Northern Queensland Strategy*, Regional Development Australia Northern Queensland, viewed 9 February 2017, http://rdafcw.com.au/wp-content/uploads/RDA\_Northern-Queensland-Strategy\_Final-Report.pdf.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017a, *Planning Schemes and Studies*, viewed 23 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/Planning-and-Building/Planning-Schemes-and-Studies.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017b, *Regional Profile and Statistics*, viewed 6 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/Community-and-Events/Regional-Profile-and-Statistics.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017c, *Economic Development Strategy*, viewed 9 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/For-Business/Economic-Development-Strategy.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017d, *Rockhampton Airport*, viewed 9 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/CouncilServices/Rockhampton-Airport.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017e, *Riverfront Revitalisation*, viewed 9 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/CouncilServices/Major-Projects/Riverfront-Revitalisation.

Rockhampton Regional Council 2017f, *Disaster Management*, viewed 16 February 2017, http://www.rockhamptonregion.qld.gov.au/Council-Services/Disaster-Management.

RTA QLD 2016, 2016 Median rents quarterly data, Residential Tenancies Authority, Queensland Government, viewed 8 February 2017, https://www.rta.qld.gov.au/Resources/Median-rents/Median-rents-quarterly-data/2016-Median-rents-quarterly-data.

Vanclay F, Esteves AM, Aucamp I and Franks D 2015, *Social Impact Assessment: Guidance for assessing and managing the social impacts of projects*, April 2015, International Association for Impact Assessment, Fargo ND.

Woorabinda Aboriginal Shire Council (Woorabinda) 2011, *About Woorabinda*, viewed 21 February 2017, http://www.woorabinda.qld.gov.au/page.php?id=8.

## 24.20 Health and Safety

Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS) 2010, *Health and Socioeconomic Disadvantage - Australian Social Trends*, viewed 15 February 2017,

http://www.abs.gov.au/AUSSTATS/abs@.nsf/Lookup/4102.0Main+Features30Mar+2010.

Goodman, RA, Bunnell, R and Posner, SF 2014, 'What is community health? Examining the meaning of an evolving field in public health', *Preventive Medicine*, Vol. 67, Supp. 1, pp. s58 – s61.

McKenzie, JF, Pinger, RR, and Kotecki, JE 2005, *An Introduction to Community Health*, Jones and Bartlett Publishers, Boston.

Queensland Government 2002, *Guidelines to Minimise Mosquito and Biting Midge Problems in New Development Areas*, viewed 12 February 2017,

https://www.health.qld.gov.au/ph/Documents/cdb/14804.pdf.

Whittier, WD 2012, Cows as a Biological Monitors of Surface Coal Mining Contamination of Biological Systems by Micro and Macro Element Toxins, Department of Large Animal Clinical Sciences VA-MD Regional College of Veterinary Medicine, viewed 15 February 2017, http://www.prp.cses.vt.edu/Reports\_12/Whittier-Cattle-2012.pdf.

#### 24.21 Hazard and Risk

Busfield J 2012, Springsure Creek Project Underground Coal Mine Mining Study, Minecraft, Brisbane.

Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (DILGP) 2016a, *State Planning Policy – State Interest Guideline: Emissions and Hazardous Activities*, April 2016, Queensland Government.

DILGP 2016b, State Planning Policy – State Interest Guidance, Natural Hazards, Risk and Resilience: Technical Manual, Evaluation Report: Bushfire Hazards, April 2016, Queensland Government.

DILGP 2016c, State Planning Policy, April 2016, Queensland Government.

DNRM 2016 Queensland Mines and Quarries, Safety Performance and Health Report, 1 July 2015–30 June 2016.

Department of Planning (NSW) 2008, *Hazardous Industry Planning Advisory Paper 6 – Hazard Analysis* (July 2008), NSW Government.

Department of Planning (NSW) 2011, *Hazardous and Offensive Development Application Guidelines: Applying SEPP 33*, viewed 15 February 2017, http://www.planning.nsw.gov.au/en/Policy-and-Legislation/~/media/3609822D91344221BA542D764921CFC6.ashx.

Geosciences Australia (GA) 2015, *Earthquake Basics*, Australian Government Geoscience Australia, viewed 27 August, 2015, http://www.ga.gov.au/hazards/earthquakes/earthquake-basics.html.

MacNeill, P 2008, *International Mining Fatality Database: Project Report*, viewed 15 February 2017 http://www.resourcesandenergy.nsw.gov.au/\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0009/182484/International-Mining-Fatality-Database-project-report.pdf.

National Transport Commission 2014, *Australian Code for the Transport of Dangerous Goods by Road and Rail: 7th Edition*, Edition Version 7.3, Commonwealth of Australia, ISBN 978-1-921604-50-8

Queensland Floods Commission of Inquiry 2012, Final Report, Queensland Government.

Safework Australia 2015, Work-related Traumatic Injury Fatalities Australia 2013, viewed 15 February 2017,

http://www.safeworkaustralia.gov.au/sites/swa/about/publications/pages/work-related-traumatic-injury-fatalities-australia-2013.